Discovery Bible Study (DBS) Handbook

Discovering Jesus and the Bible

Discovery Groups (also known as Discovery Bible Studies – DBS) are merely groups where friends/family come together to see for themselves what the Bible says and how it can affect their lives.

Anyone can facilitate one! Just gather some friends/family and ask these questions using this outline:

Connect

- What are you thankful for?
- What's a challenge you are facing?
- How did you do with your last 'I Will' statement?

Discover

- Read the passage
- Have someone put the passage in their own words
- What stands out to you?
- What does this text say about God?
- What does this text say about people?

GO

- How can you live this out in the next few days? (Create an 'I Will' statement)
- Who are you going to tell about what you discovered?

Starting any study group can be intimidating. However, using this resource is an easy way for you and your Discovery Group to stay consistent with each other. If your group has never followed a guided study, a recommendation would be to start with the first section: "The Whole Story- Creation to Redemption". After going through this section, your Discovery Group can then navigate to any of the remaining 16 studies ranging from 4-15 weeks.

All Scripture is ESV translation

A special thanks to KC Underground for creating this format. More information about Discovery Groups can be found at **dbsgroups.com**

Revised: 28 March 2022

Table of Contents

What's the Point?

| The Whole Story (Creation to Redemption) 4 |
|--|
| "Follow" |
| (Discover Discipleship) 20 |
| Going "All-In" 3 |
| Searching for Hope, Comfort & Purpose |
| Identity and Purpose 44 |
| Living with Pain 52 |
| 10 Promises of Comfort 58 |
| 10 Teachings on Discipleship 69 |
| Re-Fngage lesus 80 |

Table of Contents

Additional Topics

| Discover Baptism 93 |
|-------------------------------------|
| Discover Prayer 99 |
| Groups Becoming Fellowships 105 |
| Living in Community With Others 115 |
| Discover the Higher Power 124 |
| How Are We to Live? 137 |
| Stories of Hope 150 |
| Journey of Jesus 161 |
| Multiply 174 |

The Whole Story— Creation to Redemption

Creation

Study I:

Genesis 1:1-31 (or Psalm 33:6-11) & John 1:1-14

Fall

Study 2:

Genesis 3:1-24 & Romans 3:9-20

Redemption

Study 3:

Genesis 12:1-5 & Genesis 15:1-6 & Galatians 3:6-9 God's Promise to & Through Abram

Study 4:

Exodus 12:21-30 & 1 Corinthians 5:1-7 The Promise of Passover

Study 5:

Leviticus 4:1-35 & Hebrews 9:11-10:14 The Sacrificial System

Study 6:

2 Samuel 7:8-16 & Acts 13:16-41 Covenant with David

Study 7:

Ezekiel 34:11-31 & John 10:2-14 Sheep & Shepherd

The Whole Story— Creation to Redemption

Study 8:

Isaiah 61:1-9 & Luke 4:16-22 Jesus, Bringer of Good News

Study 9:

Isaiah 53

Isaiah Foreshadows the Coming Promise

Study 10:

Luke 23:26-49 Jesus Fulfills the Promise

Study II:

John 20:1-18

Jesus Fulfills the Promise (pt2)

Restoration

Study 12:

Matthew 28:16-20 & Acts 1:8
The Task

Study 13:

John 14:15-21 & Acts 2:1-41 The Holy Spirit

Study 14:

2 Corinthians 5:17-21 Our Identity as Ambassadors

Study 15:

Revelation 21:1-8
The Fulfillment of Everything

| Study I | Date: |
|------------------|---|
| <u>Creation:</u> | What are you thankful for? |
| Genesis I:I-3I | What's a challenge you are facing? |
| Psalm 33:6-11 | How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| John 1:1-14 | What stands out to you? |
| | What does this text say about God? |
| | What does this text say about people? |
| | How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |

Genesis 3:1-24

What's a challenge you are facing?

Romans 3:9-20

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Study 3 Date: _____ CONNECT **Redemption:** What are you thankful for? God's Promise to & Through Abram What's a challenge you are facing? Genesis 12:1-5 How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? Genesis 15:1-6 DISCOVER Galatians 3:6-9 What stands out to you? What does this text say about God? What does this text say about people? GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL...

Redemption:

The Promise of Passover

Exodus 12:21-30

I Corinthians 5:1-7

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Redemption:

The Sacrificial System

Leviticus 4:1-35

Hebrews 9:11-10:14

| Date: |
|-------|
|-------|

CONNECT

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Date: _____

What are you thankful for?

CONNECT

Covenant with David

What's a challenge you are facing?

2 Samuel 7:8-16

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

Acts 13:16-41

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Redemption:

Sheep & Shepherd

Ezekiel 34:11-31

John 10:2-14

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Redemption:

Jesus, Bringer of Good News

Isaiah 61:1-9

Luke 4:16-22

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Redemption:

Isaiah Foreshadows the Coming Promise

Isaiah 53

| Date: |
|---|
| What are you thankful for? |
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Redemption:

Jesus Fulfills the Promise

Luke 23:26-49

| Date: | |
|---|------------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' St | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO e next few days? |

John 20:1-18

| Date: |
|---|
| What are you thankful for? |
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Study 12 Date: _____ CONNECT **Restoration:** What are you thankful for? The Task What's a challenge you are facing? Matthew 28:16-20 How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? Acts 1:8 DISCOVER What stands out to you? What does this text say about God? What does this text say about people? GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

I WILL....

Study 13 Date: _____ **Restoration:** What are you thankful for? The Holy Spirit What's a challenge you are facing? John 14:15-21 How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? Acts 2:1-41 What stands out to you? What does this text say about God?

CONNECT DISCOVER What does this text say about people? GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

Restoration:

Our Identity as Ambassadors

2 Corinthians 5:17-21

| hat are | vou | thankfu | i tor! | |
|---------|-----|---------|--------|--|

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Restoration:

The Fulfillment of Everything

Revelation 21:1-8

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Follow— Discover Discipleship

Study I:

Repent & Believe - John 3:1-16

Study 2:

Surrender – Romans 12:1-2

Study 3:

Declare (Baptism) - Acts 2:36-41

Study 4:

Obey - I John 2:3-6

Study 5:

Gather – Acts 2:37-42

Study 6:

Love – I Corinthians 13

Study 7:

Pray - Luke 18:1-8

Study 8:

Live - Colossians 3:1-10

Study 9:

Give - Mark 12:41-44 & 2 Corinthians 9:6-9

Study 10:

Multiply – Matthew 28:16-20

John 3:1-16

Repent & Believe

Now there was a man of the Pharisees named Nicodemus, a ruler of the Jews. ² This man came to Jesus by night and said to him, "Rabbi, we know that you are a teacher come from God, for no one can do these signs that you do unless God is with him." ³ Jesus answered him, "Truly, truly, I say to you, unless one is born again he cannot see the kingdom of God."

⁴ Nicodemus said to him, "How can a man be born when he is old? Can he enter a second time into his mother's womb and be born?" ⁵ Jesus answered, "Truly, truly, I say to you, unless one is born of water and the Spirit, he cannot enter the kingdom of God. ⁶ That which is born of the flesh is flesh, and that which is born of the Spirit is spirit. ⁷ Do not marvel that I said to you, 'You must be born again.' ⁸ The wind blows where it wishes, and you hear its sound, but you do not know where it comes from or where it goes. So it is with everyone who is born of the Spirit."

⁹ Nicodemus said to him, "How can these things be?" ¹⁰ Jesus answered him, "Are you the teacher of Israel and yet you do not understand these things? ¹¹ Truly, truly, I say to you, we speak of what we know, and bear witness to what we have seen, but you do not receive our testimony. ¹² If I have told you earthly things and you do not believe, how can you believe if I tell you heavenly things? ¹³ No one has ascended into heaven except he who descended from heaven, the Son of Man. ¹⁴ And as Moses lifted up the serpent in the wilderness, so must the Son of Man be lifted up, ¹⁵ that whoever believes in him may have eternal life.

¹⁶ "For God so loved the world, that he gave his only Son, that whoever believes in him should not perish but have eternal life

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Romans 12:1-2

Surrender

I appeal to you therefore, brothers, by the mercies of God, to present your bodies as a living sacrifice, holy and acceptable to God, which is your spiritual worship.

² Do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewal of your mind, that by testing you may discern what is the will of God, what is good and acceptable and perfect.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Date:

Acts 2:36-41

Declare (Baptism)

³⁶ Let all the house of Israel therefore know for certain that God has made him both Lord and Christ, this Jesus whom you crucified."

³⁷ Now when they heard this they were cut to the heart, and said to Peter and the rest of the apostles, "Brothers, what shall we do?" ³⁸ And Peter said to them, "Repent and be baptized every one of you in the name of Jesus Christ for the forgiveness of your sins, and you will receive the gift of the Holy Spirit. ³⁹ For the promise is for you and for your children and for all who are far off, everyone whom the Lord our God calls to himself."

⁴⁰ And with many other words he bore witness and continued to exhort them, saying, "Save yourselves from this crooked generation." ⁴¹ So those who received his word were baptized, and there were added that day about three thousand souls.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|--------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | <u>tement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I | GO next few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you | u discovered? |

Date: _____

Study 4 Date: _____ CONNECT What are you thankful for? ³ And by this we know that we have come to know him, if we keep his commandments. What's a challenge you are facing? ⁴ Whoever says "I know him" but does not keep his commandments is a liar, and the truth is not in him, ⁵ but whoever keeps his word, in him truly the love of God is How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? perfected. By this we may know that we are in him: ⁶ whoever says he abides in him ought to walk in the same way in DISCOVER What stands out to you? What does this text say about God? What does this text say about people?

I John 2:3-6

which he walked.

Obey

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

I WILL...

GO

Acts 2:37-42

Gather

37 Now when they heard this they were cut to the heart, and said to Peter and the rest of the apostles, "Brothers, what shall we do?" 38 And Peter said to them, "Repent and be baptized every one of you in the name of Jesus Christ for the forgiveness of your sins, and you will receive the gift of the Holy Spirit. 39 For the promise is for you and for your children and for all who are far off, everyone whom the Lord our God calls to himself."

⁴⁰ And with many other words he bore witness and continued to exhort them, saying, "Save yourselves from this crooked generation." 41 So those who received his word were baptized, and there were added that day about three thousand souls.

⁴² And they devoted themselves to the apostles' teaching and the fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers.

| What are you thankful for? | NECT |
|--|------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? | |
| What stands out to you? | OVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| G How can you live out this passage in the next few of the sext few of the se | |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovere | <u>ed?</u> |

Date: _____

I Corinthians 13

Love

If I speak in the tongues of men and of angels, but have not love, I am a noisy gong or a clanging cymbal. ² And if I have prophetic powers, and understand all mysteries and all knowledge, and if I have all faith, so as to remove mountains, but have not love, I am nothing. ³ If I give away all I have, and if I deliver up my body to be burned, but have not love, I gain nothing.

⁴ Love is patient and kind; love does not envy or boast; it is not arrogant ⁵ or rude. It does not insist on its own way; it is not irritable or resentful; ⁶ it does not rejoice at wrongdoing, but rejoices with the truth. ⁷ Love bears all things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things.

⁸ Love never ends. As for prophecies, they will pass away; as for tongues, they will cease; as for knowledge, it will pass away. ⁹ For we know in part and we prophesy in part, ¹⁰ but when the perfect comes, the partial will pass away. ¹¹ When I was a child, I spoke like a child, I thought like a child, I reasoned like a child. When I became a man, I gave up childish ways. ¹² For now we see in a mirror dimly, but then face to face. Now I know in part; then I shall know fully, even as I have been fully known.

¹³ So now faith, hope, and love abide, these three; but the greatest of these is love.

| Date: What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|----------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' St | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |

GO

Study 7 Date: _____ CONNECT What are you thankful for? And he told them a parable to the effect that they ought always to pray and not lose heart. ² He said, "In a certain city there was a What's a challenge you are facing? judge who neither feared God nor respected man. ³ And there was a widow in that city who kept coming to him and saying, 'Give me justice against my adversary.' 4 For a while he refused, but afterward he said to himself, 'Though I neither fear How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? God nor respect man, ⁵ yet because this widow keeps bothering me, I will give her justice, so that she will not beat me down by DISCOVER ⁶ And the Lord said, "Hear what the unrighteous judge What stands out to you? says. ⁷ And will not God give justice to his elect, who cry to him day and night? Will he delay long over them? 8 I tell you, he will give justice to them speedily. Nevertheless, when the Son of Man comes, will he find faith on earth?" What does this text say about God?

Luke 18:1-8

her continual coming."

Pray

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

GO

What does this text say about people?

I WILL...

Colossians 3:1-10

Live

If then you have been raised with Christ, seek the things that are above, where Christ is, seated at the right hand of God. ² Set your minds on things that are above, not on things that are on earth. ³ For you have died, and your life is hidden with Christ in God. 4 When Christ who is your life appears, then you also will appear with him in glory.

⁵ Put to death therefore what is earthly in you: sexual immorality, impurity, passion, evil desire, and covetousness, which is idolatry. 6 On account of these the wrath of God is coming. 7 In these you too once walked, when you were living in them.

⁸ But now you must put them all away: anger, wrath, malice, slander, and obscene talk from your mouth. 9 Do not lie to one another, seeing that you have put off the old self with its practices 10 and have put on the new self, which is being renewed in knowledge after the image of its creator.

| What are you thankful for? | |
|---|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? | |
| What stands out to you? | ₹ |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? WILL | |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? | |

Date:

Mark 12:41-44 & 2 Corinthians 9:6-9

Give

Mark 12:41-44: ⁴¹ And he sat down opposite the treasury and watched the people putting money into the offering box. Many rich people put in large sums. ⁴² And a poor widow came and put in two small copper coins, which make a penny. ⁴³ And he called his disciples to him and said to them, "Truly, I say to you, this poor widow has put in more than all those who are contributing to the offering box. ⁴⁴ For they all contributed out of their abundance, but she out of her poverty has put in everything she had, all she had to live on."

2 Corinthians 9:6-9: ⁶ The point is this: whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows bountifully will also reap bountifully. ⁷ Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. ⁸ And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all things at all times, you may abound in every good work. ⁹ As it is written,

"He has distributed freely, he has given to the poor; his righteousness endures forever."

| Date: | |
|---|----------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Study 10 Date: _____ CONNECT Matthew 28:16-20 What are you thankful for? Multiply ¹⁶ Now the eleven disciples went to Galilee, to the mountain to which Jesus had directed them. What's a challenge you are facing? ¹⁷ And when they saw him they worshiped him, but some doubted. ¹⁸ And Jesus came and said to them, "All authority in heaven and How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? on earth has been given to me. 19 Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy DISCOVER Spirit, What stands out to you? ²⁰ teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age." What does this text say about God? What does this text say about people? GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

I WILL...

Going All In

All In

Study I: Luke 9:18-27 & 9:57-62

Study 2: Matthew 7:13-27

New Life

Study 3: Romans 8:1-11

Study 4: Galatians 5:13-26

Live Different (\$, sex, speech, love)

Study 5: Ephesians 4:17-5:8

Study 6: Matthew 5:27-30

Study 7: I Corinthians 6:12-20

Study 8: Mark 12:41-44 & 2 Corinthians 9:6-9

Study 9: James 3:1-12

Study 10: I John 3:11-24

New Purpose

Study 11: 2 Corinthians 5:17-20

Study 12: Matthew 28:16-20

All In:

Luke 9:18-27

¹⁸ Now it happened that as he was praying alone, the disciples were with him. And he asked them, "Who do the crowds say that I am?" ¹⁹ And they answered, "John the Baptist. But others say, Elijah, and others, that one of the prophets of old has risen." ²⁰ Then he said to them, "But who do you say that I am?" And Peter answered, "The Christ of God."

²¹ And he strictly charged and commanded them to tell this to no one, ²² saying, "The Son of Man must suffer many things and be rejected by the elders and chief priests and scribes, and be killed, and on the third day be raised."

²³ And he said to all, "If anyone would come after me, let him deny himself and take up his cross daily and follow me. ²⁴ For whoever would save his life will lose it, but whoever loses his life for my sake will save it. ²⁵ For what does it profit a man if he gains the whole world and loses or forfeits himself? ²⁶ For whoever is ashamed of me and of my words, of him will the Son of Man be ashamed when he comes in his glory and the glory of the Father and of the holy angels. ²⁷ But I tell you truly, there are some standing here who will not taste death until they see the kingdom of God."

Luke 9:57-62

⁵⁷ As they were going along the road, someone said to him, "I will follow you wherever you go." ⁵⁸ And Jesus said to him, "Foxes have holes, and birds of the air have nests, but the Son of Man has nowhere to lay his head." ⁵⁹ To another he said, "Follow me." But he said, "Lord, let me first go and bury my father." ⁶⁰ And Jesus said to him, "Leave the dead to bury their own dead. But as for you, go and proclaim the kingdom of God." ⁶¹ Yet another said, "I will follow you, Lord, but let me first say farewell to those at my home." ⁶² Jesus said to him, "No one who puts his hand to the plow and looks back is fit for the kingdom of God."

What's a challenge you are facing?

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

All In:

Matthew 7:13-27

¹³ "Enter by the narrow gate. For the gate is wide and the way is easy that leads to destruction, and those who enter by it are many. ¹⁴ For the gate is narrow and the way is hard that leads to life, and those who find it are few.

¹⁵ "Beware of false prophets, who come to you in sheep's clothing but inwardly are ravenous wolves. ¹⁶ You will recognize them by their fruits. Are grapes gathered from thornbushes, or figs from thistles? ¹⁷ So, every healthy tree bears good fruit, but the diseased tree bears bad fruit. ¹⁸ A healthy tree cannot bear bad fruit, nor can a diseased tree bear good fruit. ¹⁹ Every tree that does not bear good fruit is cut down and thrown into the fire. ²⁰ Thus you will recognize them by their fruits.

²¹ "Not everyone who says to me, 'Lord, Lord,' will enter the kingdom of heaven, but the one who does the will of my Father who is in heaven. ²² On that day many will say to me, 'Lord, Lord, did we not prophesy in your name, and cast out demons in your name, and do many mighty works in your name?' ²³ And then will I declare to them,'I never knew you; depart from me, you workers of lawlessness.'

²⁴ "Everyone then who hears these words of mine and does them will be like a wise man who built his house on the rock. ²⁵ And the rain fell, and the floods came, and the winds blew and beat on that house, but it did not fall, because it had been founded on the rock. ²⁶ And everyone who hears these words of mine and does not do them will be like a foolish man who built his house on the sand. ²⁷ And the rain fell, and the floods came, and the winds blew and beat against that house, and it fell, and great was the fall of it."

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Date: _____

What are you thankful for?

CONNECT

New Life:

Romans 8:1-11

There is therefore now no condemnation for those who are in Christ Jesus. ² For the law of the Spirit of life has set you free in Christ Jesus from the law of sin and death. ³ For God has done what the law, weakened by the flesh, could not do. By sending his own Son in the likeness of sinful flesh and for sin, he condemned sin in the flesh, ⁴ in order that the righteous requirement of the law might be fulfilled in us, who walk not according to the flesh but according to the Spirit.

⁵ For those who live according to the flesh set their minds on the things of the flesh, but those who live according to the Spirit set their minds on the things of the Spirit. ⁶ For to set the mind on the flesh is death, but to set the mind on the Spirit is life and peace. ⁷ For the mind that is set on the flesh is hostile to God, for it does not submit to God's law; indeed, it cannot. ⁸ Those who are in the flesh cannot please God.

⁹ You, however, are not in the flesh but in the Spirit, if in fact the Spirit of God dwells in you. Anyone who does not have the Spirit of Christ does not belong to him. ¹⁰ But if Christ is in you, although the body is dead because of sin, the Spirit is life because of righteousness. ¹¹ If the Spirit of him who raised Jesus from the dead dwells in you, he who raised Christ Jesus from the dead will also give life to your mortal bodies through his Spirit who dwells in you.

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

New Life:

Galatians 5:13-26

¹³ For you were called to freedom, brothers. Only do not use your freedom as an opportunity for the flesh, but through love serve one another. ¹⁴ For the whole law is fulfilled in one word: "You shall love your neighbor as yourself." ¹⁵ But if you bite and devour one another, watch out that you are not consumed by one another.

¹⁶ But I say, walk by the Spirit, and you will not gratify the desires of the flesh. ¹⁷ For the desires of the flesh are against the Spirit, and the desires of the Spirit are against the flesh, for these are opposed to each other, to keep you from doing the things you want to do. ¹⁸ But if you are led by the Spirit, you are not under the law.

¹⁹ Now the works of the flesh are evident: sexual immorality, impurity, sensuality, ²⁰ idolatry, sorcery, enmity, strife, jealousy, fits of anger, rivalries, dissensions, divisions, ²¹ envy, drunkenness, orgies, and things like these. I warn you, as I warned you before, that those who do such things will not inherit the kingdom of God. ²² But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, ²³ gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no law. ²⁴ And those who belong to Christ Jesus have crucified the flesh with its passions and desires.

²⁵ If we live by the Spirit, let us also keep in step with the Spirit. ²⁶ Let us not become conceited, provoking one another, envying one another.

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Live Different:

Ephesians 4:17-5:8

¹⁷ Now this I say and testify in the Lord, that you must no longer walk as the Gentiles do, in the futility of their minds. ¹⁸ They are darkened in their understanding, alienated from the life of God because of the ignorance that is in them, due to their hardness of heart. ¹⁹ They have become callous and have given themselves up to sensuality, greedy to practice every kind of impurity. ²⁰ But that is not the way you learned Christ!— ²¹ assuming that you have heard about him and were taught in him, as the truth is in Jesus, ²² to put off your old self, which belongs to your former manner of life and is corrupt through deceitful desires, ²³ and to be renewed in the spirit of your minds, ²⁴ and to put on the new self, created after the likeness of God in true righteousness and holiness.

²⁵ Therefore, having put away falsehood, let each one of you speak the truth with his neighbor, for we are members one of another. ²⁶ Be angry and do not sin; do not let the sun go down on your anger, ²⁷ and give no opportunity to the devil. ²⁸ Let the thief no longer steal, but rather let him labor, doing honest work with his own hands, so that he may have something to share with anyone in need. ²⁹ Let no corrupting talk come out of your mouths, but only such as is good for building up, as fits the occasion, that it may give grace to those who hear. ³⁰ And do not grieve the Holy Spirit of God, by whom you were sealed for the day of redemption. ³¹ Let all bitterness and wrath and anger and clamor and slander be put away from you, along with all malice. ³² Be kind to one another, tenderhearted, forgiving one another, as God in Christ forgave you.

5 Therefore be imitators of God, as beloved children. ² And walk in love, as Christ loved us and gave himself up for us, a fragrant offering and sacrifice to God.

³ But sexual immorality and all impurity or covetousness must not even be named among you, as is proper among saints. ⁴ Let there be no filthiness nor foolish talk nor crude joking, which are out of place, but instead let there be thanksgiving. ⁵ For you may be sure of this, that everyone who is sexually immoral or impure, or who is covetous (that is, an idolater), has no inheritance in the kingdom of Christ and God.

⁶ Let no one deceive you with empty words, for because of these things the wrath of God comes upon the sons of disobedience. ⁷ Therefore do not become partners with them; ⁸ for at one time you were darkness, but now you are light in the Lord. Walk as children of light

| Date: | |
|---|--------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | <u>atement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Live Different:

Matthew 5:27-30

²⁷ "You have heard that it was said, 'You shall not commit adultery.'

 $^{\mathbf{28}}\,\mathbf{But}\,\mathbf{1}$ say to you that everyone who looks at a woman with lustful intent has already committed adultery with her in his heart.

²⁹ If your right eye causes you to sin, tear it out and throw it away. For it is better that you lose one of your members than that your whole body be thrown into hell.

³⁰ And if your right hand causes you to sin, cut it off and throw it away. For it is better that you lose one of your members than that your whole body go into hell.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|---------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Stater | ment? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the ne I WILL | GO ext few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you d | liscovered? |

Date: _____

I Corinthians 6:12-20

¹² "All things are lawful for me," but not all things are helpful. "All things are lawful for me," but I will not be dominated by anything. ¹³ "Food is meant for the stomach and the stomach for food"—and God will destroy both one and the other. The body is not meant for sexual immorality, but for the Lord, and the Lord for the body. ¹⁴ And God raised the Lord and will also raise us up by his power.

¹⁵ Do you not know that your bodies are members of Christ? Shall I then take the members of Christ and make them members of a prostitute? Never! ¹⁶ Or do you not know that he who is joined to a prostitute becomes one body with her? For, as it is written, "The two will become one flesh." ¹⁷ But he who is joined to the Lord becomes one spirit with him.

¹⁸ Flee from sexual immorality. Every other sin a person commits is outside the body, but the sexually immoral person sins against his own body. ¹⁹ Or do you not know that your body is a temple of the Holy Spirit within you, whom you have from God? You are not your own, ²⁰ for you were bought with a price. So glorify God in your body.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Mark 12:41-44

⁴¹ And he sat down opposite the treasury and watched the people putting money into the offering box. Many rich people put in large sums. ⁴² And a poor widow came and put in two small copper coins, which make a penny. ⁴³ And he called his disciples to him and said to them, "Truly, I say to you, this poor widow has put in more than all those who are contributing to the offering box. ⁴⁴ For they all contributed out of their abundance, but she out of her poverty has put in everything she had, all she had to live on."

2 Corinthians 9:6-9

⁶ The point is this: whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows bountifully will also reap bountifully. ⁷ Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. ⁸ And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all things at all times, you may abound in every good work. ⁹ As it is written,

"He has distributed freely, he has given to the poor; his righteousness endures forever."

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

James 3:1-12

Not many of you should become teachers, my brothers, for you know that we who teach will be judged with greater strictness. ² For we all stumble in many ways. And if anyone does not stumble in what he says, he is a perfect man, able also to bridle his whole body. ³ If we put bits into the mouths of horses so that they obey us, we guide their whole bodies as well. ⁴ Look at the ships also: though they are so large and are driven by strong winds, they are guided by a very small rudder wherever the will of the pilot directs. ⁵ So also the tongue is a small member, yet it boasts of great things.

How great a forest is set ablaze by such a small fire! ⁶ And the tongue is a fire, a world of unrighteousness. The tongue is set among our members, staining the whole body, setting on fire the entire course of life, and set on fire by hell. ⁷ For every kind of beast and bird, of reptile and sea creature, can be tamed and has been tamed by mankind, ⁸ but no human being can tame the tongue. It is a restless evil, full of deadly poison.

⁹ With it we bless our Lord and Father, and with it we curse people who are made in the likeness of God. ¹⁰ From the same mouth come blessing and cursing. My brothers, these things ought not to be so. ¹¹ Does a spring pour forth from the same opening both fresh and salt water? ¹² Can a fig tree, my brothers, bear olives, or a grapevine produce figs? Neither can a salt pond yield fresh water.

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

I John 3:11-24

¹¹ For this is the message that you have heard from the beginning, that we should love one another. ¹² We should not be like Cain, who was of the evil one and murdered his brother. And why did he murder him? Because his own deeds were evil and his brother's righteous. ¹³ Do not be surprised, brothers, that the world hates you. ¹⁴ We know that we have passed out of death into life, because we love the brothers. Whoever does not love abides in death. ¹⁵ Everyone who hates his brother is a murderer, and you know that no murderer has eternal life abiding in him.

¹⁶ By this we know love, that he laid down his life for us, and we ought to lay down our lives for the brothers. ¹⁷ But if anyone has the world's goods and sees his brother in need, yet closes his heart against him, how does God's love abide in him? ¹⁸ Little children, let us not love in word or talk but in deed and in truth.

¹⁹ By this we shall know that we are of the truth and reassure our heart before him; ²⁰ for whenever our heart condemns us, God is greater than our heart, and he knows everything. ²¹ Beloved, if our heart does not condemn us, we have confidence before God; ²² and whatever we ask we receive from him, because we keep his commandments and do what pleases him.

²³ And this is his commandment, that we believe in the name of his Son Jesus Christ and love one another, just as he has commanded us. ²⁴ Whoever keeps his commandments abides in God, and God in him. And by this we know that he abides in us, by the Spirit whom he has given us.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

What are you thankful for?

New Purpose:

2 Corinthians 5:17-20

¹⁷ Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation. The old has passed away; behold, the new has come.

¹⁸ All this is from God, who through Christ reconciled us to himself and gave us the ministry of reconciliation;

¹⁹ that is, in Christ God was reconciling the world to himself, not counting their trespasses against them, and entrusting to us the message of reconciliation.

²⁰ Therefore, we are ambassadors for Christ, God making his appeal through us. We implore you on behalf of Christ, be reconciled to God.

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

New Purpose:

Matthew 28:16-20

¹⁶ Now the eleven disciples went to Galilee, to the mountain to which Jesus had directed them.

¹⁷ And when they saw him they worshiped him, but some doubted.

¹⁸ And Jesus came and said to them, "All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me.

¹⁹ Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit,

²⁰ teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age."

|--|

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Identity & Purpose

Identity

Study I:

Known and Created by God - Psalm 139

Study 2:

More than Conquerors - Romans 8:28-39

Study 3:

God's Love Combats Anxiety & Worry – Luke 12:22-34

Study 4:

Children of God - Romans 8: 9-17 & 1 John 3:1-10

Purpose

Study 5:

Light of the World - Matthew 5:13-16 & Ephesians 2:10

Study 6:

Ambassadors & Reconcilers – 2 Corinthians 5:17-20

Study 7:

Our Great Calling - Matthew 28:16-20

Identity: Psalm 139

Known and Created by God

O LORD, you have searched me and known me!

You know when I sit down and when I rise up;
you discern my thoughts from afar.

You search out my path and my lying down and are acquainted with all my ways.

Even before a word is on my tongue,

behold, O LORD, you know it altogether.

You hem me in, behind and before, and lay your hand upon me.

Such knowledge is too wonderful for me;

it is high; I cannot attain it.

⁷ Where shall I go from your Spirit? Or where shall I flee from your presence? Or where shall I flee from your presence?

If I ascend to heaven, you are there!

If I make my bed in Sheol, you are there!

If I take the wings of the morning and dwell in the uttermost parts of the sea, 10 even there your hand shall lead me, and your right hand shall hold me.

If I say, "Surely the darkness shall cover me, and the light about me be night,"

even the darkness is not dark to you; the night is bright as the day, for darkness is as light with you.

¹³ For you formed my inward parts;
 you knitted me together in my mother's womb.
 ¹⁴ I praise you, for I am fearfully and wonderfully made.
 Wonderful are your works;

my soul knows it very well.

15 My frame was not hidden from you, when I was being made in secret, intricately woven in the depths of the earth.

16 Your eyes saw my unformed substance; in your book were written, every one of them,

the days that were formed for me, when as yet there was none of them.

¹⁷ How precious to me are your thoughts, O God! How vast is the sum of them!

18 If I would count them, they are more than the sand. I awake, and I am still with you.

19 Oh that you would slay the wicked, O God! O men of blood, depart from me!

²⁰ They speak against you with malicious intent; your enemies take your name in vain.
²¹ Do I not hate those who hate you, O LORD?

And do I not loathe those who rise up against you?

²² I hate them with complete hatred; I count them my enemies.

²³ Search me, O God, and know my heart! Try me and know my thoughts! And see if there be any grievous way in me, and lead me in the way everlasting! What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

What are you thankful for?

Identity: Romans 8:28-39

More than Conquerors

²⁸ And we know that for those who love God all things work together for good, for those who are called according to his purpose. ²⁹ For those whom he foreknew he also predestined to be conformed to the image of his Son, in order that he might be the firstborn among many brothers. ³⁰ And those whom he predestined he also called, and those whom he called he also justified, and those whom he justified he also glorified.

³¹ What then shall we say to these things? If God is for us, who can be against us? ³² He who did not spare his own Son but gave him up for us all, how will he not also with him graciously give us all things? ³³ Who shall bring any charge against God's elect? It is God who justifies. ³⁴ Who is to condemn? Christ Jesus is the one who died—more than that, who was raised—who is at the right hand of God, who indeed is interceding for us. ³⁵ Who shall separate us from the love of Christ? Shall tribulation, or distress, or persecution, or famine, or nakedness, or danger, or sword? ³⁶ As it is written,

"For your sake we are being killed all the day long; we are regarded as sheep to be slaughtered."

³⁷ No, in all these things we are more than conquerors through him who loved us. ³⁸ For I am sure that neither death nor life, nor angels nor rulers, nor things present nor things to come, nor powers, ³⁹ nor height nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord.

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

God's Love Combats Anxiety & Worry

²² And he said to his disciples, "Therefore I tell you, do not be anxious about your life, what you will eat, nor about your body, what you will put on. ²³ For life is more than food, and the body more than clothing.

²⁴ Consider the ravens: they neither sow nor reap, they have neither storehouse nor barn, and yet God feeds them. Of how much more value are you than the birds! ²⁵ And which of you by being anxious can add a single hour to his span of life? ²⁶ If then you are not able to do as small a thing as that, why are you anxious about the rest?

²⁷ Consider the lilies, how they grow: they neither toil nor spin, yet I tell you, even Solomon in all his glory was not arrayed like one of these. ²⁸ But if God so clothes the grass, which is alive in the field today, and tomorrow is thrown into the oven, how much more will he clothe you, O you of little faith!

²⁹ And do not seek what you are to eat and what you are to drink, nor be worried. ³⁰ For all the nations of the world seek after these things, and your Father knows that you need them. ³¹ Instead, seek his kingdom, and these things will be added to you.

³² "Fear not, little flock, for it is your Father's good pleasure to give you the kingdom. ³³ Sell your possessions, and give to the needy. Provide yourselves with moneybags that do not grow old, with a treasure in the heavens that does not fail, where no thief approaches and no moth destroys. ³⁴ For where your treasure is, there will your heart be also.

What's a challenge you are facing?

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Identity: Romans 8: 9-17 & 1 John 3:1-10

Children of God

Romans 8:9-17:9 You, however, are not in the flesh but in the Spirit, if in fact the Spirit of God dwells in you. Anyone who does not have the Spirit of Christ does not belong to him. ¹⁰ But if Christ is in you, although the body is dead because of sin, the Spirit is life because of righteousness. ¹¹ If the Spirit of him who raised Jesus from the dead dwells in you, he who raised Christ Jesus from the dead will also give life to your mortal bodies through his Spirit who dwells in you.

¹² So then, brothers, we are debtors, not to the flesh, to live according to the flesh. ¹³ For if you live according to the flesh you will die, but if by the Spirit you put to death the deeds of the body, you will live. ¹⁴ For all who are led by the Spirit of God are sons of God. ¹⁵ For you did not receive the spirit of slavery to fall back into fear, but you have received the Spirit of adoption as sons, by whom we cry, "Abba! Father!" ¹⁶ The Spirit himself bears witness with our spirit that we are children of God, ¹⁷ and if children, then heirs—heirs of God and fellow heirs with Christ, provided we suffer with him in order that we may also be glorified with him.

<u>I John 3:1-10:</u> See what kind of love the Father has given to us, that we should be called children of God; and so we are. The reason why the world does not know us is that it did not know him. ² Beloved, we are God's children now, and what we will be has not yet appeared; but we know that when he appears we shall be like him, because we shall see him as he is. ³ And everyone who thus hopes in him purifies himself as he is pure.

⁴ Everyone who makes a practice of sinning also practices lawlessness; sin is lawlessness. ⁵ You know that he appeared in order to take away sins, and in him there is no sin. ⁶ No one who abides in him keeps on sinning; no one who keeps on sinning has either seen him or known him. ⁷ Little children, let no one deceive you. Whoever practices righteousness is righteous, as he is righteous. ⁸ Whoever makes a practice of sinning is of the devil, for the devil has been sinning from the beginning. The reason the Son of God appeared was to destroy the works of the devil. ⁹ No one born of God makes a practice of sinning, for God's seed abides in him; and he cannot keep on sinning, because he has been born of God. ¹⁰ By this it is evident who are the children of God, and who are the children of the devil: whoever does not practice righteousness is not of God, nor is the one who does not love his brother.

| Date: | CONNECT |
|--------------------------------------|----------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Wil | <u>l' Statement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| | |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about peop. | le? |

GO

Purpose: Matthew 5:13-16 & Ephesians 2:10

Light of the World

Matthew 5:13-16:

13 "You are the salt of the earth, but if salt has lost its taste, how shall its saltiness be restored? It is no longer good for anything except to be thrown out and trampled under people's feet.

¹⁴ "You are the light of the world. A city set on a hill cannot be hidden. ¹⁵ Nor do people light a lamp and put it under a basket, but on a stand, and it gives light to all in the house. ¹⁶ In the same way, let your light shine before others, so that they may see your good works and give glory to your Father who is in heaven.

Ephesians 2:10:

¹⁰ For we are his workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for good works, which God prepared beforehand, that we should walk in them.

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Date: _____

What are you thankful for?

CONNECT

Purpose: 2 Corinthians 5:17-20

Ambassadors & Reconcilers

¹⁷ Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation. The old has passed away; behold, the new has come.

¹⁸ All this is from God, who through Christ reconciled us to himself and gave us the ministry of reconciliation;

¹⁹ that is, in Christ God was reconciling the world to himself, not counting their trespasses against them, and entrusting to us the message of reconciliation. ²

²⁰ Therefore, we are ambassadors for Christ, God making his appeal through us. We implore you on behalf of Christ, be reconciled to God.

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Purpose: Matthew 28:16-20

Our Great Calling

¹⁶ Now the eleven disciples went to Galilee, to the mountain to which Jesus had directed them.

¹⁷ And when they saw him they worshiped him, but some doubted.

¹⁸ And Jesus came and said to them, "All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me.

¹⁹ Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit,

²⁰ teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age."

| Date: |
|-------|
|-------|

CONNECT

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

I WILL....

Who are you going to tell about what you discovered?

Living With Pain

Study I:

Where's God When I Hurt? - John 5:1-15

Study 2:Pain and Blame – John 9:1-34

Study 3:Pain and Shame – Mark 5:24-34

Study 4:

Pain and Perspective – Job 2:1-10

Study 5:

Pain and Persistence – Luke 18:1-8

John 5:1-15

Where's God When I Hurt?

After this there was a feast of the Jews, and Jesus went up to Jerusalem.

² Now there is in Jerusalem by the Sheep Gate a pool, in Aramaic called Bethesda, which has five roofed colonnades. 3 In these lay a multitude of invalids—blind, lame, and paralyzed. 5 One man was there who had been an invalid for thirty-eight years. 6 When Jesus saw him lying there and knew that he had already been there a long time, he said to him, "Do you want to be healed?" ⁷ The sick man answered him, "Sir, I have no one to put me into the pool when the water is stirred up, and while I am going another steps down before me." 8 Jesus said to him, "Get up, take up your bed, and walk." 9 And at once the man was healed, and he took up his bed and walked.

Now that day was the Sabbath. 10 So the Jews said to the man who had been healed, "It is the Sabbath, and it is not lawful for you to take up your bed." II But he answered them, "The man who healed me, that man said to me, 'Take up your bed, and walk." 12 They asked him, "Who is the man who said to you, Take up your bed and walk'?" 13 Now the man who had been healed did not know who it was, for Jesus had withdrawn, as there was a crowd in the place. ¹⁴ Afterward Jesus found him in the temple and said to him, "See, you are well! Sin no more, that nothing worse may happen to you." 15 The man went away and told the lews that it was lesus who had healed him.

| | CONNECT |
|--|---------------|
| What are you thankful for? | |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | <u>ement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| | GO |

Date:

John 9:1-34

Pain and Blame

As he passed by, he saw a man blind from birth. ² And his disciples asked him, "Rabbi, who sinned, this man or his parents, that he was born blind?" ³ Jesus answered, "It was not that this man sinned, or his parents, but that the works of God might be displayed in him. ⁴ We must work the works of him who sent me while it is day; night is coming, when no one can work. ⁵ As long as I am in the world, I am the light of the world." ⁶ Having said these things, he spit on the ground and made mud with the saliva. Then he anointed the man's eyes with the mud ⁷ and said to him, "Go, wash in the pool of Siloam" (which means Sent). So he went and washed and came back seeing.

⁸ The neighbors and those who had seen him before as a beggar were saying, "Is this not the man who used to sit and beg?" ⁹ Some said, "It is he." Others said, "No, but he is like him." He kept saying, "I am the man." ¹⁰ So they said to him, "Then how were your eyes opened?" ¹¹ He answered, "The man called Jesus made mud and anointed my eyes and said to me, 'Go to Siloam and wash.' So I went and washed and received my sight." ¹² They said to him, "Where is he?" He said, "I do not know."

¹³ They brought to the Pharisees the man who had formerly been blind. ¹⁴ Now it was a Sabbath day when Jesus made the mud and opened his eyes. ¹⁵ So the Pharisees again asked him how he had received his sight. And he said to them, "He put mud on my eyes, and I washed, and I see." ¹⁶ Some of the Pharisees said, "This man is not from God, for he does not keep the Sabbath." But others said, "How can a man who is a sinner do such signs?" And there was a division among them. ¹⁷ So they said again to the blind man, "What do you say about him, since he has opened your eyes?" He said, "He is a prophet."

¹⁸ The Jews did not believe that he had been blind and had received his sight, until they called the parents of the man who had received his sight ¹⁹ and asked them, "Is this your son, who you say was born blind? How then does he now see?" ²⁰ His parents answered, "We know that this is our son and that he was born blind. ²¹ But how he now sees we do not know, nor do we know who opened his eyes. Ask him; he is of age. He will speak for himself." ²² (His parents said these things because they feared the Jews, for the Jews had already agreed that if anyone should confess Jesus to be Christ, he was to be put out of the synagogue.) ²³ Therefore his parents said, "He is of age; ask him."

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Mark 5:24-34

Pain and Shame

²⁴ And he went with him. And a great crowd followed him and thronged about him. ²⁵ And there was a woman who had had a discharge of blood for twelve years, ²⁶ and who had suffered much under many physicians, and had spent all that she had, and was no better but rather grew worse. ²⁷ She had heard the reports about Jesus and came up behind him in the crowd and touched his garment. ²⁸ For she said, "If I touch even his garments, I will be made well."

²⁹ And immediately the flow of blood dried up, and she felt in her body that she was healed of her disease. ³⁰ And Jesus, perceiving in himself that power had gone out from him, immediately turned about in the crowd and said, "Who touched my garments?" ³¹ And his disciples said to him, "You see the crowd pressing around you, and yet you say, 'Who touched me?" ³² And he looked around to see who had done it.

³³ But the woman, knowing what had happened to her, came in fear and trembling and fell down before him and told him the whole truth. ³⁴ And he said to her, "Daughter, your faith has made you well; go in peace, and be healed of your disease."

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Job 2:1-10

Pain and Perspective

Again there was a day when the sons of God came to present themselves before the LORD, and Satan also came among them to present himself before the LORD. ² And the LORD said to Satan, "From where have you come?" Satan answered the LORD and said, "From going to and fro on the earth, and from walking up and down on it." ³ And the LORD said to Satan, "Have you considered my servant Job, that there is none like him on the earth, a blameless and upright man, who fears God and turns away from evil? He still holds fast his integrity, although you incited me against him to destroy him without reason."

⁴ Then Satan answered the LORD and said, "Skin for skin! All that a man has he will give for his life. ⁵ But stretch out your hand and touch his bone and his flesh, and he will curse you to your face." ⁶ And the LORD said to Satan, "Behold, he is in your hand; only spare his life."

⁷ So Satan went out from the presence of the LORD and struck Job with loathsome sores from the sole of his foot to the crown of his head. ⁸ And he took a piece of broken pottery with which to scrape himself while he sat in the ashes.

⁹ Then his wife said to him, "Do you still hold fast your integrity? Curse God and die." ¹⁰ But he said to her, "You speak as one of the foolish women would speak. Shall we receive good from God, and shall we not receive evil?" In all this Job did not sin with his lips.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Study 5 Date: _____ CONNECT What are you thankful for? And he told them a parable to the effect that they ought always to pray and not lose heart. ² He said, "In a certain city there was a What's a challenge you are facing? judge who neither feared God nor respected man. ³ And there was a widow in that city who kept coming to him and saying, 'Give me justice against my adversary.' 4 For a while he refused, but afterward he said to himself, 'Though I neither fear How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? God nor respect man, 5 yet because this widow keeps bothering me, I will give her justice, so that she will not beat me down by DISCOVER What stands out to you?

Luke 18:1-8

Pain and Persistence

her continual coming."

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

⁸ I tell you, he will give justice to them speedily. Nevertheless, when the Son of Man comes, will he find faith on earth?"

10 Promises of Comfort

Study I:

Peace - Acts 16:6-34

Study 2:

Presence – Psalm 139

Study 3:

Provision - Matthew 6:25-34

Study 4:

Forgiveness – Psalm 32

Study 5:

Guidance - Psalm 23

Study 6:

Prayer – Luke 18:1-8

Study 7:

Eternal Life - John 14:1-8

Study 8:

Strength – Philippians 4

Study 9:

Purpose - 2 Corinthians 5:15-21

Study 10:

Joy - Romans 5:1-11

Study I

Acts 16:6-34

PEACE

⁶ And they went through the region of Phrygia and Galatia, having been forbidden by the Holy Spirit to speak the word in Asia. ⁷ And when they had come up to Mysia, they attempted to go into Bithynia, but the Spirit of Jesus did not allow them. ⁸ So, passing by Mysia, they went down to Troas. ⁹ And a vision appeared to Paul in the night: a man of Macedonia was standing there, urging him and saying, "Come over to Macedonia and help us." ¹⁰ And when Paul had seen the vision, immediately we sought to go on into Macedonia, concluding that God had called us to preach the gospel to them.

¹¹ So, setting sail from Troas, we made a direct voyage to Samothrace, and the following day to Neapolis, ¹² and from there to Philippi, which is a leading city of the district of Macedonia and a Roman colony. We remained in this city some days. ¹³ And on the Sabbath day we went outside the gate to the riverside, where we supposed there was a place of prayer, and we sat down and spoke to the women who had come together. ¹⁴ One who heard us was a woman named Lydia, from the city of Thyatira, a seller of purple goods, who was a worshiper of God. The Lord opened her heart to pay attention to what was said by Paul. ¹⁵ And after she was baptized, and her household as well, she urged us, saying, "If you have judged me to be faithful to the Lord, come to my house and stay." And she prevailed upon us.

¹⁶ As we were going to the place of prayer, we were met by a slave girl who had a spirit of divination and brought her owners much gain by fortune-telling. ¹⁷ She followed Paul and us, crying out, "These men are servants of the Most High God, who proclaim to you the way of salvation." ¹⁸ And this she kept doing for many days. Paul, having become greatly annoyed, turned and said to the spirit, "I command you in the name of Jesus Christ to come out of her." And it came out that very hour.

¹⁹ But when her owners saw that their hope of gain was gone, they seized Paul and Silas and dragged them into the marketplace before the rulers. ²⁰ And when they had brought them to the magistrates, they said, "These men are Jews, and they are disturbing our city. ²¹ They advocate customs that are not lawful for us as Romans to accept or practice." ²² The crowd joined in attacking them, and the magistrates tore the garments off them and gave orders to beat them with rods. ²³ And when they had inflicted many blows upon them, they threw them into prison, ordering the jailer to keep them safely. ²⁴ Having received this order, he put them into the inner prison and fastened their feet in the stocks.

²⁵ About midnight Paul and Silas were praying and singing hymns to God, and the prisoners were listening to them, ²⁶ and suddenly there was a great earthquake, so that the foundations of the prison were shaken. And immediately all the doors were opened, and everyone's bonds were unfastened. ²⁷ When the jailer woke and saw that the prison doors were open, he drew his sword and was about to kill himself, supposing that the prisoners had escaped. ²⁸ But Paul cried with a loud voice, "Do not harm yourself, for we are all here." ²⁹ And the jailer called for lights and rushed in, and trembling with fear he fell down before Paul and Silas. ³⁰ Then he brought them out and said, "Sirs, what must I do to be saved?" ³¹ And they said, "Believe in the Lord Jesus, and you will be saved, you and your household." ³² And they spoke the word of the Lord to him and to all who were in his house. ³³ And he took them the same hour of the night and washed their wounds; and he was baptized at once, he and all his family. ³⁴ Then he brought them up into his house and set food before them. And he rejoiced along with his entire household that he had believed in God.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Date: _____

| Study 2 | Date: |
|--|---|
| Psalm 139 PRESENCE | What are you thankful for? |
| O LORD, you have searched me and known me! ² You know when I sit down and when I rise up; you discern my thoughts from afar. ³ You search out my path and my lying down and are acquainted with all my ways. ⁴ Even before a word is on my tongue, behold, O LORD, you know it altogether. ⁵ You hem me in, behind and before, and lay your hand upon me. | What's a challenge you are facing? |
| ⁶ Such knowledge is too wonderful for me; it is high; I cannot attain it. | How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| 7 Where shall I go from your Spirit? Or where shall I flee from your presence? 8 If I ascend to heaven, you are there! If I make my bed in Sheol, you are there! 9 If I take the wings of the morning and dwell in the uttermost parts of the sea, 10 even there your hand shall lead me, and your right hand shall hold me. 11 If I say, "Surely the darkness shall cover me, and the light about me be night," 12 even the darkness is not dark to you; the night is bright as the day, for darkness is as light with you. | What stands out to you? |
| 13 For you formed my inward parts; you knitted me together in my mother's womb. 14 I praise you, for I am fearfully and wonderfully made. Wonderful are your works; my soul knows it very well. 15 My frame was not hidden from you, when I was being made in secret, intricately woven in the depths of the earth. 16 Your eyes saw my unformed substance; in your book were written, every one of them, | What does this text say about God? |
| the days that were formed for me, when as yet there was none of them. 17 How precious to me are your thoughts, O God! How vast is the sum of them! 18 If I would count them, they are more than the sand. I awake, and I am still with you. | What does this text say about people? |
| 19 Oh that you would slay the wicked, O God! O men of blood, depart from me! They speak against you with malicious intent; your enemies take your name in vain. I Do I not hate those who hate you, O LORD? And do I not loathe those who rise up against you? I hate them with complete hatred; I count them my enemies. | How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |

²³ Search me, O God, and know my heart!
 Try me and know my thoughts!
 ²⁴ And see if there be any grievous way in me, and lead me in the way everlasting!

Matthew 6:25-34

PROVISION

²⁵ "Therefore I tell you, do not be anxious about your life, what you will eat or what you will drink, nor about your body, what you will put on. Is not life more than food, and the body more than clothing? ²⁶ Look at the birds of the air: they neither sow nor reap nor gather into barns, and yet your heavenly Father feeds them. Are you not of more value than they?

²⁷ And which of you by being anxious can add a single hour to his span of life? ²⁸ And why are you anxious about clothing? Consider the lilies of the field, how they grow: they neither toil nor spin, ²⁹ yet I tell you, even Solomon in all his glory was not arrayed like one of these. ³⁰ But if God so clothes the grass of the field, which today is alive and tomorrow is thrown into the oven, will he not much more clothe you, O you of little faith?

³¹ Therefore do not be anxious, saying, 'What shall we eat?' or 'What shall we drink?' or 'What shall we wear?' ³² For the Gentiles seek after all these things, and your heavenly Father knows that you need them all. ³³ But seek first the kingdom of God and his righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

³⁴ "Therefore do not be anxious about tomorrow, for tomorrow will be anxious for itself. Sufficient for the day is its own trouble.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|--------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | <u>stement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the | GO next few days? |

Date:

| Study 4 | Date: |
|--|---|
| Psalm 32 | What are you thankful for? |
| FORGIVENESS | |
| Blessed is the one whose transgression is forgiven, whose sin is covered. Blessed is the man against whom the LORD counts no iniquity, and in whose spirit there is no deceit. | What's a challenge you are facing? |
| For when I kept silent, my bones wasted away through my groaning all day long. For day and night your hand was heavy upon me; my strength was dried up as by the heat of summer. Selah | How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| I acknowledged my sin to you, and I did not cover my iniquity; I said, "I will confess my transgressions to the LORD," and you forgave the iniquity of my sin. Selah | What stands out to you? |
| Therefore let everyone who is godly offer prayer to you at a time when you may be found; surely in the rush of great waters, they shall not reach him. You are a hiding place for me; you preserve me from trouble; you surround me with shouts of deliverance. Selah | What does this text say about God? |
| ⁸ I will instruct you and teach you in the way you should go; I will counsel you with my eye upon you. ⁹ Be not like a horse or a mule, without understanding, which must be curbed with bit and bridle, or it will not stay near you. | What does this text say about people? |
| Many are the sorrows of the wicked, but steadfast love surrounds the one who trusts in the LORD. Be glad in the LORD, and rejoice, O righteous, and shout for joy, all you upright in heart! | How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |

Study 5 Date: _____ CONNECT Psalm 23 What are you thankful for? **GUIDANCE** The LORD is my shepherd; I shall not want. He makes me lie down in green pastures. What's a challenge you are facing? He leads me beside still waters. He restores my soul. He leads me in paths of righteousness for his name's sake. How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? ⁴ Even though I walk through the valley of the shadow of death, I will fear no evil, for you are with me; your rod and your staff, DISCOVER they comfort me. What stands out to you? ⁵ You prepare a table before me in the presence of my enemies; you anoint my head with oil; my cup overflows. ⁶ Surely goodness and mercy shall follow me all the days of my life, What does this text say about God? and I shall dwell in the house of the LORD forever. What does this text say about people? GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL...

Study 6 Date: _____ What are you thankful for? And he told them a parable to the effect that they ought always to pray and not lose heart. ² He said, "In a certain city there was a judge who neither feared God nor respected man. 3 And there was a widow in that city who kept coming to him and saying, 'Give me justice against my adversary.' 4 For a while he refused, but afterward he said to himself, 'Though I neither fear God nor respect man, 5 yet because this widow keeps bothering me, I will give her justice, so that she will not beat me down by her ⁶ And the Lord said, "Hear what the unrighteous judge says. ⁷ And will not God give justice to his elect, who cry to him What stands out to you? day and night? Will he delay long over them? 8 I tell you, he will

Luke 18:1-8

continual coming."

comes, will he find faith on earth?"

give justice to them speedily. Nevertheless, when the Son of Man

PRAYER

CONNECT

John 14:1-8

ETERNAL LIFE

"Let not your hearts be troubled. Believe in God; believe also in me. ² In my Father's house are many rooms. If it were not so, would I have told you that I go to prepare a place for you? 3 And if I go and prepare a place for you, I will come again and will take you to myself, that where I am you may be also. 4 And you know the way to where I am going."

⁵ Thomas said to him, "Lord, we do not know where you are going. How can we know the way?" 6 Jesus said to him, "I am the way, and the truth, and the life. No one comes to the Father except through me. 7 If you had known me, you would have known my Father also. From now on you do know him and have seen him."

⁸ Philip said to him, "Lord, show us the Father, and it is enough for us."

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|----------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | ement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the n | GO next few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you | discovered? |

Date: _____

Philippians 4

STRENGTH

Therefore, my brothers, whom I love and long for, my joy and crown, stand firm thus in the Lord, my beloved.

- ²I entreat Euodia and I entreat Syntyche to agree in the Lord. ³ Yes, I ask you also, true companion, help these women, who have labored side by side with me in the gospel together with Clement and the rest of my fellow workers, whose names are in the book of life.
- ⁴ Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, rejoice. ⁵ Let your reasonableness be known to everyone. The Lord is at hand; 6 do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God. 7 And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ
- ⁸ Finally, brothers, whatever is true, whatever is honorable, whatever is just, whatever is pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is commendable, if there is any excellence, if there is anything worthy of praise, think about these things. What you have learned and received and heard and seen in me-practice these things, and the God of peace will be with you.
- ¹⁰ I rejoiced in the Lord greatly that now at length you have revived your concern for me. You were indeed concerned for me, but you had no opportunity. I Not that I am speaking of being in need, for I have learned in whatever situation I am to be content. 12 I know how to be brought low, and I know how to abound. In any and every circumstance, I have learned the secret of facing plenty and hunger, abundance and need. 13 I can do all things through him who strengthens me.
- ¹⁴ Yet it was kind of you to share my trouble. ¹⁵ And you Philippians yourselves know that in the beginning of the gospel, when I left Macedonia, no church entered into partnership with me in giving and receiving, except you only. ¹⁶ Even in Thessalonica you sent me help for my needs once and again. ¹⁷ Not that I seek the gift, but I seek the fruit that increases to your credit. 18 I have received full payment, and more. I am well supplied, having received from Epaphroditus the gifts you sent, a fragrant offering, a sacrifice acceptable and pleasing to God. 99 And my God will supply every need of yours according to his riches in glory in Christ Jesus. ²⁰ To our God and Father be glory forever and ever. Amen.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|-----------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Stateme | ent? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the next I WILL | GO few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you dis- | covered? |

Date:

Study 9 Date: _____ 2 Corinthians 5:15-21 What are you thankful for? 15 and he died for all, that those who live might no longer live for themselves but for him who for their sake died and was raised. ¹⁶ From now on, therefore, we regard no one according to the flesh. Even though we once regarded Christ according to the flesh, we regard him thus no longer. 17 Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation. The old has passed away; behold, the new has ¹⁸ All this is from God, who through Christ reconciled us to himself and gave us the ministry of reconciliation; ¹⁹ that is, in Christ God was reconciling the world to himself, not counting their trespasses against them, and entrusting to us the message of ²⁰ Therefore, we are ambassadors for Christ, God making his appeal through us. We implore you on behalf of Christ, be reconciled to God. 21 For our sake he made him to be sin who knew no sin, so that in him we might become the righteousness

PURPOSE

come.

reconciliation.

of God.

What's a challenge you are facing? How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? DISCOVER What stands out to you? What does this text say about God? What does this text say about people? GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

CONNECT

Romans 5:1-11

JOY

Therefore, since we have been justified by faith, we have peace with God through our Lord Jesus Christ. ² Through him we have also obtained access by faith into this grace in which we stand, and we rejoice in hope of the glory of God.

³ Not only that, but we rejoice in our sufferings, knowing that suffering produces endurance, ⁴ and endurance produces character, and character produces hope, ⁵ and hope does not put us to shame, because God's love has been poured into our hearts through the Holy Spirit who has been given to us.

⁶ For while we were still weak, at the right time Christ died for the ungodly. ⁷ For one will scarcely die for a righteous person—though perhaps for a good person one would dare even to die—⁸ but God shows his love for us in that while we were still sinners, Christ died for us.

⁹ Since, therefore, we have now been justified by his blood, much more shall we be saved by him from the wrath of God. ¹⁰ For if while we were enemies we were reconciled to God by the death of his Son, much more, now that we are reconciled, shall we be saved by his life. ¹¹ More than that, we also rejoice in God through our Lord Jesus Christ, through whom we have now received reconciliation.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date: _____

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

10 Teachings on Discipleship

Study I: Luke 9:18-27 & 9:57-62

Study 2: Matthew 7:13-27

Study 3: John 14:15-31

Study 4: Galatians 5:13-26

Study 5: Ephesians 2:1-10

Study 6: Matthew 22:34-40

Study 7: James 4:1-10

Study 8: Colossians 3:1-17

Study 9: John 15:1-10

Study 10: Matthew 28:16-20

Luke 9:18-27 & Luke 9:57-62

Luke 9:18-27: ¹⁸ Now it happened that as he was praying alone, the disciples were with him. And he asked them, "Who do the crowds say that I am?" ¹⁹ And they answered, "John the Baptist. But others say, Elijah, and others, that one of the prophets of old has risen." ²⁰ Then he said to them, "But who do you say that I am?" And Peter answered, "The Christ of God."

²¹ And he strictly charged and commanded them to tell this to no one, ²² saying, "The Son of Man must suffer many things and be rejected by the elders and chief priests and scribes, and be killed, and on the third day be raised."

²³ And he said to all, "If anyone would come after me, let him deny himself and take up his cross daily and follow me. ²⁴ For whoever would save his life will lose it, but whoever loses his life for my sake will save it. ²⁵ For what does it profit a man if he gains the whole world and loses or forfeits himself? ²⁶ For whoever is ashamed of me and of my words, of him will the Son of Man be ashamed when he comes in his glory and the glory of the Father and of the holy angels. ²⁷ But I tell you truly, there are some standing here who will not taste death until they see the kingdom of God."

<u>Luke 9:57-62:</u> ⁵⁷ As they were going along the road, someone said to him, "I will follow you wherever you go." ⁵⁸ And Jesus said to him, "Foxes have holes, and birds of the air have nests, but the Son of Man has nowhere to lay his head." ⁵⁹ To another he said, "Follow me." But he said, "Lord, let me first go and bury my father."

⁶⁰ And Jesus said to him, "Leave the dead to bury their own dead. But as for you, go and proclaim the kingdom of God." ⁶¹ Yet another said, "I will follow you, Lord, but let me first say farewell to those at my home." ⁶² Jesus said to him, "No one who puts his hand to the plow and looks back is fit for the kingdom of God."

| Date: | CONNECT |
|---------------------------------------|---------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will | <u>' Statement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| | |

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Matthew 7:13-27

¹³ "Enter by the narrow gate. For the gate is wide and the way is easy that leads to destruction, and those who enter by it are many. ¹⁴ For the gate is narrow and the way is hard that leads to life, and those who find it are few.

¹⁵ "Beware of false prophets, who come to you in sheep's clothing but inwardly are ravenous wolves. ¹⁶ You will recognize them by their fruits. Are grapes gathered from thornbushes, or figs from thistles? ¹⁷ So, every healthy tree bears good fruit, but the diseased tree bears bad fruit. ¹⁸ A healthy tree cannot bear bad fruit, nor can a diseased tree bear good fruit. ¹⁹ Every tree that does not bear good fruit is cut down and thrown into the fire. ²⁰ Thus you will recognize them by their fruits.

²¹ "Not everyone who says to me, 'Lord, Lord,' will enter the kingdom of heaven, but the one who does the will of my Father who is in heaven. ²² On that day many will say to me, 'Lord, Lord, did we not prophesy in your name, and cast out demons in your name, and do many mighty works in your name?' ²³ And then will I declare to them,'I never knew you; depart from me, you workers of lawlessness.'

²⁴ "Everyone then who hears these words of mine and does them will be like a wise man who built his house on the rock. ²⁵ And the rain fell, and the floods came, and the winds blew and beat on that house, but it did not fall, because it had been founded on the rock. ²⁶ And everyone who hears these words of mine and does not do them will be like a foolish man who built his house on the sand. ²⁷ And the rain fell, and the floods came, and the winds blew and beat against that house, and it fell, and great was the fall of it."

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|----------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | tement <u>?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Date:

John 14:15-31

¹⁵ "If you love me, you will keep my commandments. ¹⁶ And I will ask the Father, and he will give you another Helper, to be with you forever, ¹⁷ even the Spirit of truth, whom the world cannot receive, because it neither sees him nor knows him. You know him, for he dwells with you and will be in you.

¹⁸ "I will not leave you as orphans; I will come to you. ¹⁹ Yet a little while and the world will see me no more, but you will see me. Because I live, you also will live. ²⁰ In that day you will know that I am in my Father, and you in me, and I in you. ²¹ Whoever has my commandments and keeps them, he it is who loves me. And he who loves me will be loved by my Father, and I will love him and manifest myself to him." ²² Judas (not Iscariot) said to him, "Lord, how is it that you will manifest yourself to us, and not to the world?" ²³ Jesus answered him, "If anyone loves me, he will keep my word, and my Father will love him, and we will come to him and make our home with him. ²⁴ Whoever does not love me does not keep my words. And the word that you hear is not mine but the Father's who sent me.

²⁵ "These things I have spoken to you while I am still with you. ²⁶ But the Helper, the Holy Spirit, whom the Father will send in my name, he will teach you all things and bring to your remembrance all that I have said to you. ²⁷ Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you. Not as the world gives do I give to you. Let not your hearts be troubled, neither let them be afraid. ²⁸ You heard me say to you, 'I am going away, and I will come to you.' If you loved me, you would have rejoiced, because I am going to the Father, for the Father is greater than I. ²⁹ And now I have told you before it takes place, so that when it does take place you may believe. ³⁰ I will no longer talk much with you, for the ruler of this world is coming. He has no claim on me, ³¹ but I do as the Father has commanded me, so that the world may know that I love the Father. Rise, let us go from here.

| What's | а | challenge | you | are | facing? | |
|--------|---|-----------|-----|-----|---------|--|
| | | | ′ | | | |

Date: _____

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Galatians 5:13-26

¹³ For you were called to freedom, brothers. Only do not use your freedom as an opportunity for the flesh, but through love serve one another. ¹⁴ For the whole law is fulfilled in one word: "You shall love your neighbor as yourself." ¹⁵ But if you bite and devour one another, watch out that you are not consumed by one another.

¹⁶ But I say, walk by the Spirit, and you will not gratify the desires of the flesh. ¹⁷ For the desires of the flesh are against the Spirit, and the desires of the Spirit are against the flesh, for these are opposed to each other, to keep you from doing the things you want to do. ¹⁸ But if you are led by the Spirit, you are not under the law.

¹⁹ Now the works of the flesh are evident: sexual immorality, impurity, sensuality, ²⁰ idolatry, sorcery, enmity, strife, jealousy, fits of anger, rivalries, dissensions, divisions, ²¹ envy, drunkenness, orgies, and things like these. I warn you, as I warned you before, that those who do such things will not inherit the kingdom of God.

²² But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, ²³ gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no law. ²⁴ And those who belong to Christ lesus have crucified the flesh with its passions and desires.

²⁵ If we live by the Spirit, let us also keep in step with the Spirit. ²⁶ Let us not become conceited, provoking one another, envying one another.

| Date: | | |
|-------|--|--|
| | | |

CONNECT

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

Ephesians 2:1-10

And you were dead in the trespasses and sins ² in which you once walked, following the course of this world, following the prince of the power of the air, the spirit that is now at work in the sons of disobedience— ³ among whom we all once lived in the passions of our flesh, carrying out the desires of the body and the mind, and were by nature children of wrath, like the rest of mankind.

⁴ But God, being rich in mercy, because of the great love with which he loved us, ⁵ even when we were dead in our trespasses, made us alive together with Christ—by grace you have been saved— ⁶ and raised us up with him and seated us with him in the heavenly places in Christ Jesus, ⁷ so that in the coming ages he might show the immeasurable riches of his grace in kindness toward us in Christ Jesus.

⁸ For by grace you have been saved through faith. And this is not your own doing; it is the gift of God, ⁹ not a result of works, so that no one may boast. ¹⁰ For we are his workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for good works, which God prepared beforehand, that we should walk in them.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Matthew 22:34-40

³⁴ But when the Pharisees heard that he had silenced the Sadducees, they gathered together.

³⁵ And one of them, a lawyer, asked him a question to test him.

³⁶ "Teacher, which is the great commandment in the Law?"

³⁷ And he said to him, "You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind.

³⁸ This is the great and first commandment.

³⁹ And a second is like it: You shall love your neighbor as yourself.

 $^{\mathbf{40}}$ On these two commandments depend all the Law and the Prophets."

| Data . | | | |
|---------------|--|--|--|
| Date: | | | |

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

<u>James 4:1-10</u>

What causes quarrels and what causes fights among you? Is it not this, that your passions are at war within you? ² You desire and do not have, so you murder. You covet and cannot obtain, so you fight and quarrel. You do not have, because you do not ask. ³ You ask and do not receive, because you ask wrongly, to spend it on your passions.

⁴ You adulterous people! Do you not know that friendship with the world is enmity with God? Therefore whoever wishes to be a friend of the world makes himself an enemy of God. ⁵ Or do you suppose it is to no purpose that the Scripture says, "He yearns jealously over the spirit that he has made to dwell in us"? ⁶ But he gives more grace. Therefore it says, "God opposes the proud but gives grace to the humble."

⁷ Submit yourselves therefore to God. Resist the devil, and he will flee from you. ⁸ Draw near to God, and he will draw near to you. Cleanse your hands, you sinners, and purify your hearts, you double-minded. ⁹ Be wretched and mourn and weep. Let your laughter be turned to mourning and your joy to gloom. ¹⁰ Humble yourselves before the Lord, and he will exalt you.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|----------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | ement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the n | GO next few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you | discovered? |

Colossians 3:1-17

If then you have been raised with Christ, seek the things that are above, where Christ is, seated at the right hand of God. ² Set your minds on things that are above, not on things that are on earth. ³ For you have died, and your life is hidden with Christ in God. ⁴ When Christ who is your life appears, then you also will appear with him in glory.

⁵ Put to death therefore what is earthly in you: sexual immorality, impurity, passion, evil desire, and covetousness, which is idolatry. ⁶ On account of these the wrath of God is coming. ⁷ In these you too once walked, when you were living in them. ⁸ But now you must put them all away: anger, wrath, malice, slander, and obscene talk from your mouth. ⁹ Do not lie to one another, seeing that you have put off the old self with its practices ¹⁰ and have put on the new self, which is being renewed in knowledge after the image of its creator. ¹¹ Here there is not Greek and Jew, circumcised and uncircumcised, barbarian, Scythian, slave, free; but Christ is all, and in all.

¹² Put on then, as God's chosen ones, holy and beloved, compassionate hearts, kindness, humility, meekness, and patience, ¹³ bearing with one another and, if one has a complaint against another, forgiving each other; as the Lord has forgiven you, so you also must forgive. ¹⁴ And above all these put on love, which binds everything together in perfect harmony.

¹⁵ And let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, to which indeed you were called in one body. And be thankful. ¹⁶ Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly, teaching and admonishing one another in all wisdom, singing psalms and hymns and spiritual songs, with thankfulness in your hearts to God. ¹⁷ And whatever you do, in word or deed, do everything in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through him.

| Date: | | | | | | |
|-------|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| | | | | | | |

CONNECT

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

John 15:1-10

"I am the true vine, and my Father is the vinedresser. ² Every branch in me that does not bear fruit he takes away, and every branch that does bear fruit he prunes, that it may bear more fruit. ³ Already you are clean because of the word that I have spoken to you.

⁴ Abide in me, and I in you. As the branch cannot bear fruit by itself, unless it abides in the vine, neither can you, unless you abide in me. ⁵ I am the vine; you are the branches. Whoever abides in me and I in him, he it is that bears much fruit, for apart from me you can do nothing.

⁶ If anyone does not abide in me he is thrown away like a branch and withers; and the branches are gathered, thrown into the fire, and burned. ⁷ If you abide in me, and my words abide in you, ask whatever you wish, and it will be done for you. ⁸ By this my Father is glorified, that you bear much fruit and so prove to be my disciples.

⁹ As the Father has loved me, so have I loved you. Abide in my love. ¹⁰ If you keep my commandments, you will abide in my love, just as I have kept my Father's commandments and abide in his love.

| Date: | |
|-------|---------|
| | CONNECT |

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

Matthew 28:16-20

¹⁶ Now the eleven disciples went to Galilee, to the mountain to which Jesus had directed them.

¹⁷ And when they saw him they worshiped him, but some doubted.

¹⁸ And Jesus came and said to them, "All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me.

¹⁹ Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit,

²⁰ teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age."

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Date: _____

Re-Engage Jesus

Study I:

Mark 1:21-45

Study 2: John 6:1-21

Study 3: Luke 7:36-50

Study 4: Matthew 5:1-11

Study 5: John 2:12-22

Study 6: Mark 5:21-42

Study 7: Luke 7:18-35

Study 8: John 13:1-17

Study 9: Matthew 27:11-30

> **Study 10:** Luke 23:26-49

Study II: John 20:I-II

Study 12: Luke 5:1-11

Study I

Mark 1:21-45

²¹ And they went into Capernaum, and immediately on the Sabbath he entered the synagogue and was teaching. ²² And they were astonished at his teaching, for he taught them as one who had authority, and not as the scribes. ²³ And immediately there was in their synagogue a man with an unclean spirit. And he cried out, ²⁴ "What have you to do with us, Jesus of Nazareth? Have you come to destroy us? I know who you are—the Holy One of God." ²⁵ But Jesus rebuked him, saying, "Be silent, and come out of him!" ²⁶ And the unclean spirit, convulsing him and crying out with a loud voice, came out of him. ²⁷ And they were all amazed, so that they questioned among themselves, saying, "What is this? A new teaching with authority! He commands even the unclean spirits, and they obey him." ²⁸ And at once his fame spread everywhere throughout all the surrounding region of Galilee.

²⁹ And immediately he left the synagogue and entered the house of Simon and Andrew, with James and John. ³⁰ Now Simon's mother-in-law lay ill with a fever, and immediately they told him about her. ³¹ And he came and took her by the hand and lifted her up, and the fever left her, and she began to serve them.

³² That evening at sundown they brought to him all who were sick or oppressed by demons. ³³ And the whole city was gathered together at the door. ³⁴ And he healed many who were sick with various diseases, and cast out many demons. And he would not permit the demons to speak, because they knew him.

³⁵ And rising very early in the morning, while it was still dark, he departed and went out to a desolate place, and there he prayed. ³⁶ And Simon and those who were with him searched for him, ³⁷ and they found him and said to him, "Everyone is looking for you." ³⁸ And he said to them, "Let us go on to the next towns, that I may preach there also, for that is why I came out." ³⁹ And he went throughout all Galilee, preaching in their synagogues and casting out demons.

⁴⁰ And a leper came to him, imploring him, and kneeling said to him, "If you will, you can make me clean." ⁴¹ Moved with pity, he stretched out his hand and touched him and said to him, "I will; be clean." ⁴² And immediately the leprosy left him, and he was made clean. ⁴³ And Jesus sternly charged him and sent him away at once, ⁴⁴ and said to him, "See that you say nothing to anyone, but go, show yourself to the priest and offer for your cleansing what Moses commanded, for a proof to them." ⁴⁵ But he went out and began to talk freely about it, and to spread the news, so that Jesus could no longer openly enter a town, but was out in desolate places, and people were coming to him from every quarter.

| Date: | |
|---|----------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | <u>tement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Date

John 6:1-21

After this Jesus went away to the other side of the Sea of Galilee, which is the Sea of Tiberias. ² And a large crowd was following him, because they saw the signs that he was doing on the sick. ³ Jesus went up on the mountain, and there he sat down with his disciples. ⁴ Now the Passover, the feast of the Jews, was at hand. ⁵ Lifting up his eyes, then, and seeing that a large crowd was coming toward him, Jesus said to Philip, "Where are we to buy bread, so that these people may eat?" ⁶ He said this to test him, for he himself knew what he would do. ⁷ Philip answered him, "Two hundred denarii worth of bread would not be enough for each of them to get a little." ⁸ One of his disciples, Andrew, Simon Peter's brother, said to him, ⁹ "There is a boy here who has five barley loaves and two fish, but what are they for so many?"

¹⁰ Jesus said, "Have the people sit down." Now there was much grass in the place. So the men sat down, about five thousand in number. ¹¹ Jesus then took the loaves, and when he had given thanks, he distributed them to those who were seated. So also the fish, as much as they wanted. ¹² And when they had eaten their fill, he told his disciples, "Gather up the leftover fragments, that nothing may be lost." ¹³ So they gathered them up and filled twelve baskets with fragments from the five barley loaves left by those who had eaten. ¹⁴ When the people saw the sign that he had done, they said, "This is indeed the Prophet who is to come into the world!"

¹⁵ Perceiving then that they were about to come and take him by force to make him king, Jesus withdrew again to the mountain by himself.

¹⁶ When evening came, his disciples went down to the sea, ¹⁷ got into a boat, and started across the sea to Capernaum. It was now dark, and Jesus had not yet come to them. ¹⁸ The sea became rough because a strong wind was blowing. ¹⁹ When they had rowed about three or four miles, they saw Jesus walking on the sea and coming near the boat, and they were frightened. ²⁰ But he said to them, "It is I; do not be afraid." ²¹ Then they were glad to take him into the boat, and immediately the boat was at the land to which they were going.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

Luke 7:36-50

³⁶ One of the Pharisees asked him to eat with him, and he went into the Pharisee's house and reclined at table. ³⁷ And behold, a woman of the city, who was a sinner, when she learned that he was reclining at table in the Pharisee's house, brought an alabaster flask of ointment, ³⁸ and standing behind him at his feet, weeping, she began to wet his feet with her tears and wiped them with the hair of her head and kissed his feet and anointed them with the ointment.

³⁹ Now when the Pharisee who had invited him saw this, he said to himself, "If this man were a prophet, he would have known who and what sort of woman this is who is touching him, for she is a sinner." ⁴⁰ And Jesus answering said to him, "Simon, I have something to say to you." And he answered, "Say it, Teacher."

⁴¹ "A certain moneylender had two debtors. One owed five hundred denarii, and the other fifty. ⁴² When they could not pay, he cancelled the debt of both. Now which of them will love him more?" ⁴³ Simon answered, "The one, I suppose, for whom he cancelled the larger debt." And he said to him, "You have judged rightly." ⁴⁴ Then turning toward the woman he said to Simon, "Do you see this woman? I entered your house; you gave me no water for my feet, but she has wet my feet with her tears and wiped them with her hair. ⁴⁵ You gave me no kiss, but from the time I came in she has not ceased to kiss my feet. ⁴⁶ You did not anoint my head with oil, but she has anointed my feet with ointment.

⁴⁷ Therefore I tell you, her sins, which are many, are forgiven—for she loved much. But he who is forgiven little, loves little." ⁴⁸ And he said to her, "Your sins are forgiven." ⁴⁹ Then those who were at table with him began to say among themselves, "Who is this, who even forgives sins?" ⁵⁰ And he said to the woman, "Your faith has saved you; go in peace."

| Date: | |
|---|----------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | <u>tement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Matthew 5:1-11

Seeing the crowds, he went up on the mountain, and when he sat down, his disciples came to him.

² And he opened his mouth and taught them, saying:

³ "Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven.

⁴ "Blessed are those who mourn, for they shall be comforted.

⁵ "Blessed are the meek, for they shall inherit the earth.

⁶ "Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, for they shall be satisfied.

⁷ "Blessed are the merciful, for they shall receive mercy.

⁸ "Blessed are the pure in heart, for they shall see God.

⁹ "Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be called sons of God.

¹⁰ "Blessed are those who are persecuted for righteousness' sake, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven.

11 "Blessed are you when others revile you and persecute you and utter all kinds of evil against you falsely on my account.

Date:

CONNECT

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? | WILL....

John 2:12-22

¹² After this he went down to Capernaum, with his mother and his brothers and his disciples, and they stayed there for a few days.

13 The Passover of the Jews was at hand, and Jesus went up to Jerusalem. ¹⁴ In the temple he found those who were selling oxen and sheep and pigeons, and the money-changers sitting there. 15 And making a whip of cords, he drove them all out of the temple, with the sheep and oxen. And he poured out the coins of the money-changers and overturned their tables. ¹⁶ And he told those who sold the pigeons, "Take these things away; do not make my Father's house a house of trade." 17 His disciples remembered that it was written, "Zeal for your house will consume me."

¹⁸ So the Jews said to him, "What sign do you show us for doing these things?" 19 Jesus answered them, "Destroy this temple, and in three days I will raise it up." ²⁰ The Jews then said, "It has taken forty-six years to build this temple, and will you raise it up in three days?" ²¹ But he was speaking about the temple of his body. ²² When therefore he was raised from the dead, his disciples remembered that he had said this, and they believed the Scripture and the word that Jesus had spoken.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Mark 5:21-42

²¹ And when Jesus had crossed again in the boat to the other side, a great crowd gathered about him, and he was beside the sea. ²² Then came one of the rulers of the synagogue, Jairus by name, and seeing him, he fell at his feet ²³ and implored him earnestly, saying, "My little daughter is at the point of death. Come and lay your hands on her, so that she may be made well and live." ²⁴ And he went with him.

And a great crowd followed him and thronged about him. 25 And there was a woman who had had a discharge of blood for twelve years, ²⁶ and who had suffered much under many physicians, and had spent all that she had, and was no better but rather grew worse. ²⁷ She had heard the reports about Jesus and came up behind him in the crowd and touched his garment. ²⁸ For she said, "If I touch even his garments, I will be made well." 29 And immediately the flow of blood dried up, and she felt in her body that she was healed of her disease. ³⁰ And Jesus, perceiving in himself that power had gone out from him, immediately turned about in the crowd and said, "Who touched my garments?" 31 And his disciples said to him, "You see the crowd pressing around you, and yet you say, 'Who touched me?'" 32 And he looked around to see who had done it. 33 But the woman, knowing what had happened to her, came in fear and trembling and fell down before him and told him the whole truth. 34 And he said to her, "Daughter, your faith has made you well; go in peace, and be healed of your disease."

35 While he was still speaking, there came from the ruler's house some who said, "Your daughter is dead. Why trouble the Teacher any further?" ³⁶ But overhearing what they said, lesus said to the ruler of the synagogue, "Do not fear, only believe." ³⁷ And he allowed no one to follow him except Peter and James and John the brother of lames. 38 They came to the house of the ruler of the synagogue, and lesus saw a commotion, people weeping and wailing loudly. 39 And when he had entered, he said to them, "Why are you making a commotion and weeping? The child is not dead but sleeping." 40 And they laughed at him. But he put them all outside and took the child's father and mother and those who were with him and went in where the child was. 41 Taking her by the hand he said to her, "Talitha cumi," which means, "Little girl, I say to you, arise." ⁴² And immediately the girl got up and began walking (for she was twelve years of age), and they were immediately overcome with amazement.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Luke 7:18-35

¹⁸ The disciples of John reported all these things to him. And John, ¹⁹ calling two of his disciples to him, sent them to the Lord, saying, "Are you the one who is to come, or shall we look for another?" ²⁰ And when the men had come to him, they said, "John the Baptist has sent us to you, saying, 'Are you the one who is to come, or shall we look for another?" ²¹ In that hour he healed many people of diseases and plagues and evil spirits, and on many who were blind he bestowed sight. ²² And he answered them, "Go and tell John what you have seen and heard: the blind receive their sight, the lame walk, lepers are cleansed, and the deaf hear, the dead are raised up, the poor have good news preached to them. ²³ And blessed is the one who is not offended by me."

²⁴ When John's messengers had gone, Jesus began to speak to the crowds concerning John: "What did you go out into the wilderness to see? A reed shaken by the wind? ²⁵ What then did you go out to see? A man dressed in soft clothing? Behold, those who are dressed in splendid clothing and live in luxury are in kings' courts. ²⁶ What then did you go out to see? A prophet? Yes, I tell you, and more than a prophet. ²⁷ This is he of whom it is written,

"Behold, I send my messenger before your face, who will prepare your way before you."

²⁸ I tell you, among those born of women none is greater than John. Yet the one who is least in the kingdom of God is greater than he." ²⁹ (When all the people heard this, and the tax collectors too, they declared God just, having been baptized with the baptism of John, ³⁰ but the Pharisees and the lawyers rejected the purpose of God for themselves, not having been baptized by him.)

³¹ "To what then shall I compare the people of this generation, and what are they like? ³² They are like children sitting in the marketplace and calling to one another,

"We played the flute for you, and you did not dance; we sang a dirge, and you did not weep."

³³ For John the Baptist has come eating no bread and drinking no wine, and you say, 'He has a demon.' ³⁴ The Son of Man has come eating and drinking, and you say, 'Look at him! A glutton and a drunkard, a friend of tax collectors and sinners!' ³⁵ Yet wisdom is justified by all her children."

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

John 13:1-17

Now before the Feast of the Passover, when Jesus knew that his hour had come to depart out of this world to the Father, having loved his own who were in the world, he loved them to the end. ² During supper, when the devil had already put it into the heart of Judas Iscariot, Simon's son, to betray him, ³ Jesus, knowing that the Father had given all things into his hands, and that he had come from God and was going back to God, ⁴ rose from supper. He laid aside his outer garments, and taking a towel, tied it around his waist.

⁵ Then he poured water into a basin and began to wash the disciples' feet and to wipe them with the towel that was wrapped around him. ⁶ He came to Simon Peter, who said to him, "Lord, do you wash my feet?" ⁷ Jesus answered him, "What I am doing you do not understand now, but afterward you will understand." ⁸ Peter said to him, "You shall never wash my feet." Jesus answered him, "If I do not wash you, you have no share with me." ⁹ Simon Peter said to him, "Lord, not my feet only but also my hands and my head!" ¹⁰ Jesus said to him, "The one who has bathed does not need to wash, except for his feet, but is completely clean. And you are clean, but not every one of you." ¹¹ For he knew who was to betray him; that was why he said, "Not all of you are clean."

¹² When he had washed their feet and put on his outer garments and resumed his place, he said to them, "Do you understand what I have done to you? ¹³ You call me Teacher and Lord, and you are right, for so I am. ¹⁴ If I then, your Lord and Teacher, have washed your feet, you also ought to wash one another's feet. ¹⁵ For I have given you an example, that you also should do just as I have done to you. ¹⁶ Truly, truly, I say to you, a servant is not greater than his master, nor is a messenger greater than the one who sent him. ¹⁷ If you know these things, blessed are you if you do them.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|---------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | ment? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the nell WILL | GO ext few days? |

Matthew 27:11-30

¹¹ Now Jesus stood before the governor, and the governor asked him, "Are you the King of the Jews?" Jesus said, "You have said so." ¹² But when he was accused by the chief priests and elders, he gave no answer. ¹³ Then Pilate said to him, "Do you not hear how many things they testify against you?" ¹⁴ But he gave him no answer, not even to a single charge, so that the governor was greatly amazed.

15 Now at the feast the governor was accustomed to release for the crowd any one prisoner whom they wanted. ¹⁶ And they had then a notorious prisoner called Barabbas. 17 So when they had gathered, Pilate said to them, "Whom do you want me to release for you: Barabbas, or Jesus who is called Christ?" 18 For he knew that it was out of envy that they had delivered him up. 19 Besides, while he was sitting on the judgment seat, his wife sent word to him, "Have nothing to do with that righteous man, for I have suffered much because of him today in a dream." 20 Now the chief priests and the elders persuaded the crowd to ask for Barabbas and destroy Jesus. 21 The governor again said to them, "Which of the two do you want me to release for you?" And they said, "Barabbas." ²² Pilate said to them, "Then what shall I do with Jesus who is called Christ?" They all said, "Let him be crucified!" 23 And he said, "Why? What evil has he done?" But they shouted all the more, "Let him be crucified!"

²⁴ So when Pilate saw that he was gaining nothing, but rather that a riot was beginning, he took water and washed his hands before the crowd, saying, "I am innocent of this man's blood; see to it yourselves." ²⁵ And all the people answered, "His blood be on us and on our children!" ²⁶ Then he released for them Barabbas, and having scourged lesus, delivered him to be crucified.

²⁷ Then the soldiers of the governor took Jesus into the governor's headquarters, and they gathered the whole battalion before him. ²⁸ And they stripped him and put a scarlet robe on him, ²⁹ and twisting together a crown of thorns, they put it on his head and put a reed in his right hand. And kneeling before him, they mocked him, saying, "Hail, King of the Jews!" ³⁰ And they spit on him and took the reed and struck him on the head.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|--------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | <u>atement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Date:

Luke 23:26-49

²⁶ And as they led him away, they seized one Simon of Cyrene, who was coming in from the country, and laid on him the cross, to carry it behind Jesus. ²⁷ And there followed him a great multitude of the people and of women who were mourning and lamenting for him. ²⁸ But turning to them Jesus said, "Daughters of Jerusalem, do not weep for me, but weep for yourselves and for your children. ²⁹ For behold, the days are coming when they will say, 'Blessed are the barren and the wombs that never bore and the breasts that never nursed!' ³⁰ Then they will begin to say to the mountains, 'Fall on us,' and to the hills, 'Cover us.' ³¹ For if they do these things when the wood is green, what will happen when it is dry!"

³² Two others, who were criminals, were led away to be put to death with him. ³³ And when they came to the place that is called The Skull, there they crucified him, and the criminals, one on his right and one on his left. ³⁴ And Jesus said, "Father, forgive them, for they know not what they do." And they cast lots to divide his garments. ³⁵ And the people stood by, watching, but the rulers scoffed at him, saying, "He saved others; let him save himself, if he is the Christ of God, his Chosen One!" ³⁶ The soldiers also mocked him, coming up and offering him sour wine ³⁷ and saying, "If you are the King of the Jews, save yourself!" ³⁸ There was also an inscription over him, "This is the King of the lews."

³⁹ One of the criminals who were hanged railed at him, saying, "Are you not the Christ? Save yourself and us!" ⁴⁰ But the other rebuked him, saying, "Do you not fear God, since you are under the same sentence of condemnation? ⁴¹ And we indeed justly, for we are receiving the due reward of our deeds; but this man has done nothing wrong." ⁴² And he said, "Jesus, remember me when you come into your kingdom." ⁴³ And he said to him, "Truly, I say to you, today you will be with me in paradise."

⁴⁴ It was now about the sixth hour, and there was darkness over the whole land until the ninth hour, ⁴⁵ while the sun's light failed. And the curtain of the temple was torn in two. ⁴⁶ Then Jesus, calling out with a loud voice, said, "Father, into your hands I commit my spirit!" And having said this he breathed his last. ⁴⁷ Now when the centurion saw what had taken place, he praised God, saying, "Certainly this man was innocent!" ⁴⁸ And all the crowds that had assembled for this spectacle, when they saw what had taken place, returned home beating their breasts. ⁴⁹ And all his acquaintances and the women who had followed him from Galilee stood at a distance watching these things.

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

Study II

John 20:1-10

Now on the first day of the week Mary Magdalene came to the tomb early, while it was still dark, and saw that the stone had been taken away from the tomb. ² So she ran and went to Simon Peter and the other disciple, the one whom Jesus loved, and said to them, "They have taken the Lord out of the tomb, and we do not know where they have laid him."

³ So Peter went out with the other disciple, and they were going toward the tomb. ⁴ Both of them were running together, but the other disciple outran Peter and reached the tomb first. ⁵ And stooping to look in, he saw the linen cloths lying there, but he did not go in.

⁶ Then Simon Peter came, following him, and went into the tomb. He saw the linen cloths lying there, ⁷ and the face cloth, which had been on Jesus' head, not lying with the linen cloths but folded up in a place by itself. ⁸ Then the other disciple, who had reached the tomb first, also went in, and he saw and believed; ⁹ for as yet they did not understand the Scripture, that he must rise from the dead. ¹⁰ Then the disciples went back to their homes.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Date: _____

Luke 5:1-11

On one occasion, while the crowd was pressing in on him to hear the word of God, he was standing by the lake of Gennesaret, ² and he saw two boats by the lake, but the fishermen had gone out of them and were washing their nets. ³ Getting into one of the boats, which was Simon's, he asked him to put out a little from the land. And he sat down and taught the people from the boat.

⁴ And when he had finished speaking, he said to Simon, "Put out into the deep and let down your nets for a catch." ⁵ And Simon answered, "Master, we toiled all night and took nothing! But at your word I will let down the nets." ⁶ And when they had done this, they enclosed a large number of fish, and their nets were breaking. ⁷ They signaled to their partners in the other boat to come and help them. And they came and filled both the boats, so that they began to sink.

⁸ But when Simon Peter saw it, he fell down at Jesus' knees, saying, "Depart from me, for I am a sinful man, O Lord." ⁹ For he and all who were with him were astonished at the catch of fish that they had taken, ¹⁰ and so also were James and John, sons of Zebedee, who were partners with Simon. And Jesus said to Simon, "Do not be afraid; from now on you will be catching men." ¹¹ And when they had brought their boats to land, they left everything and followed him.

| Date: | |
|---|-------------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' S | Statement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO ne next few days? |
| Who are you going to tall about what y | you discovered? |

Discover Baptism

Study I: Acts 8:26-40

Study 2: Acts 2:36-41

Study 3: Romans 6:1-11

Study 4: Acts 16:22-34

Study 5: Acts 10:39-48

Study I

Acts 8:26-40

²⁶ Now an angel of the Lord said to Philip, "Rise and go toward the south to the road that goes down from Jerusalem to Gaza." This is a desert place. ²⁷ And he rose and went. And there was an Ethiopian, a eunuch, a court official of Candace, queen of the Ethiopians, who was in charge of all her treasure. He had come to Jerusalem to worship ²⁸ and was returning, seated in his chariot, and he was reading the prophet Isaiah. ²⁹ And the Spirit said to Philip, "Go over and join this chariot." ³⁰ So Philip ran to him and heard him reading Isaiah the prophet and asked, "Do you understand what you are reading?" ³¹ And he said, "How can I, unless someone guides me?" And he invited Philip to come up and sit with him. ³² Now the passage of the Scripture that he was reading was this:

"Like a sheep he was led to the slaughter and like a lamb before its shearer is silent, so he opens not his mouth.

33 In his humiliation justice was denied him. Who can describe his generation?

For his life is taken away from the earth."

³⁴ And the eunuch said to Philip, "About whom, I ask you, does the prophet say this, about himself or about someone else?" ³⁵ Then Philip opened his mouth, and beginning with this Scripture he told him the good news about Jesus. ³⁶ And as they were going along the road they came to some water, and the eunuch said, "See, here is water! What prevents me from being baptized?" ³⁸ And he commanded the chariot to stop, and they both went down into the water, Philip and the eunuch, and he baptized him. ³⁹ And when they came up out of the water, the Spirit of the Lord carried Philip away, and the eunuch saw him no more, and went on his way rejoicing. ⁴⁰ But Philip found himself at Azotus, and as he passed through he preached the gospel to all the towns until he came to Caesarea.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|---------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | ement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the n I WILL | GO ext few days? |
| Who are you going to tall about what you | discovered? |

Acts 2:36-41

³⁶ Let all the house of Israel therefore know for certain that God has made him both Lord and Christ, this Jesus whom you crucified."

³⁷ Now when they heard this they were cut to the heart, and said to Peter and the rest of the apostles, "Brothers, what shall we do?" ³⁸ And Peter said to them, "Repent and be baptized every one of you in the name of Jesus Christ for the forgiveness of your sins, and you will receive the gift of the Holy Spirit. ³⁹ For the promise is for you and for your children and for all who are far off, everyone whom the Lord our God calls to himself."

⁴⁰ And with many other words he bore witness and continued to exhort them, saying, "Save yourselves from this crooked generation." ⁴¹ So those who received his word were baptized, and there were added that day about three thousand souls.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Date: _____

Romans 6:1-11

What shall we say then? Are we to continue in sin that grace may abound? ² By no means! How can we who died to sin still live in it? ³ Do you not know that all of us who have been baptized into Christ Jesus were baptized into his death? 4 We were buried therefore with him by baptism into death, in order that, just as Christ was raised from the dead by the glory of the Father, we too might walk in newness of life.

⁵ For if we have been united with him in a death like his, we shall certainly be united with him in a resurrection like his. ⁶ We know that our old self was crucified with him in order that the body of sin might be brought to nothing, so that we would no longer be enslaved to sin. 7 For one who has died has been set free from sin. 8 Now if we have died with Christ, we believe that we will also live with him.

⁹ We know that Christ, being raised from the dead, will never die again; death no longer has dominion over him. 10 For the death he died he died to sin, once for all, but the life he lives he lives to God. 11 So you also must consider yourselves dead to sin and alive to God in Christ Jesus.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Acts 16:22-34

²² The crowd joined in attacking them, and the magistrates tore the garments off them and gave orders to beat them with rods. ²³ And when they had inflicted many blows upon them, they threw them into prison, ordering the jailer to keep them safely. ²⁴ Having received this order, he put them into the inner prison and fastened their feet in the stocks.

²⁵ About midnight Paul and Silas were praying and singing hymns to God, and the prisoners were listening to them, ²⁶ and suddenly there was a great earthquake, so that the foundations of the prison were shaken. And immediately all the doors were opened, and everyone's bonds were unfastened. ²⁷ When the jailer woke and saw that the prison doors were open, he drew his sword and was about to kill himself, supposing that the prisoners had escaped.

²⁸ But Paul cried with a loud voice, "Do not harm yourself, for we are all here." ²⁹ And the jailer called for lights and rushed in, and trembling with fear he fell down before Paul and Silas. ³⁰ Then he brought them out and said, "Sirs, what must I do to be saved?" ³¹ And they said, "Believe in the Lord Jesus, and you will be saved, you and your household."

³² And they spoke the word of the Lord to him and to all who were in his house. ³³ And he took them the same hour of the night and washed their wounds; and he was baptized at once, he and all his family. ³⁴ Then he brought them up into his house and set food before them. And he rejoiced along with his entire household that he had believed in God.

| Date: | |
|-------|--|
| | |

1616.3

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

Acts 10:39-48

³⁹ And we are witnesses of all that he did both in the country of the Jews and in Jerusalem. They put him to death by hanging him on a tree, ⁴⁰ but God raised him on the third day and made him to appear, ⁴¹ not to all the people but to us who had been chosen by God as witnesses, who ate and drank with him after he rose from the dead.

⁴² And he commanded us to preach to the people and to testify that he is the one appointed by God to be judge of the living and the dead. ⁴³ To him all the prophets bear witness that everyone who believes in him receives forgiveness of sins through his name."

⁴⁴ While Peter was still saying these things, the Holy Spirit fell on all who heard the word. ⁴⁵ And the believers from among the circumcised who had come with Peter were amazed, because the gift of the Holy Spirit was poured out even on the Gentiles.

⁴⁶ For they were hearing them speaking in tongues and extolling God. Then Peter declared, ⁴⁷ "Can anyone withhold water for baptizing these people, who have received the Holy Spirit just as we have?" ⁴⁸ And he commanded them to be baptized in the name of Jesus Christ. Then they asked him to remain for some days.

| Date: | |
|-------|--|
| | |

CONNECT

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

Discover Prayer

Study I: Matthew 6:9-13

Study 2: Acts 9:10-19

Study 3: Acts 4:23-31

Study 4: Psalm 86

Study 5: Ephesians 3:14-21

What are you thankful for?

Matthew 6:9-13

⁹ Pray then like this:

"Our Father in heaven, hallowed be your name.

Your kingdom come, your will be done, on earth as it is in heaven.

11 Give us this day our daily bread,

12 and forgive us our debts, as we also have forgiven our debtors.

¹³ And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil.

| What's | <u>challenge</u> | vou are | facing? |
|------------|----------------------|---------|----------------|
| vvriat s d | <u>i crialierige</u> | you are | <u>jacing?</u> |

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

Acts 9:10-19

¹⁰ Now there was a disciple at Damascus named Ananias. The Lord said to him in a vision, "Ananias." And he said, "Here I am, Lord." ¹¹ And the Lord said to him, "Rise and go to the street called Straight, and at the house of Judas look for a man of Tarsus named Saul, for behold, he is praying, ¹² and he has seen in a vision a man named Ananias come in and lay his hands on him so that he might regain his sight."

¹³ But Ananias answered, "Lord, I have heard from many about this man, how much evil he has done to your saints at Jerusalem. ¹⁴ And here he has authority from the chief priests to bind all who call on your name." ¹⁵ But the Lord said to him, "Go, for he is a chosen instrument of mine to carry my name before the Gentiles and kings and the children of Israel. ¹⁶ For I will show him how much he must suffer for the sake of my name."

¹⁷ So Ananias departed and entered the house. And laying his hands on him he said, "Brother Saul, the Lord Jesus who appeared to you on the road by which you came has sent me so that you may regain your sight and be filled with the Holy Spirit." ¹⁸ And immediately something like scales fell from his eyes, and he regained his sight. Then he rose and was baptized; ¹⁹ and taking food, he was strengthened.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|----------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |
| Who are you going to tall about what yo | u discovered? |

Acts 4:23-31

²³ When they were released, they went to their friends and reported what the chief priests and the elders had said to them. ²⁴ And when they heard it, they lifted their voices together to God and said, "Sovereign Lord, who made the heaven and the earth and the sea and everything in them, ²⁵ who through the mouth of our father David, your servant, said by the Holy Spirit,

"'Why did the Gentiles rage, and the peoples plot in vain?

²⁶ The kings of the earth set themselves, and the rulers were gathered together, against the Lord and against his Anointed'—

²⁷ for truly in this city there were gathered together against your holy servant Jesus, whom you anointed, both Herod and Pontius Pilate, along with the Gentiles and the peoples of Israel, ²⁸ to do whatever your hand and your plan had predestined to take place. ²⁹ And now, Lord, look upon their threats and grant to your servants to continue to speak your word with all boldness, ³⁰ while you stretch out your hand to heal, and signs and wonders are performed through the name of your holy servant Jesus."

³¹ And when they had prayed, the place in which they were gathered together was shaken, and they were all filled with the Holy Spirit and continued to speak the word of God with boldness.

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

CONNECT

Psalm 86

Incline your ear, O LORD, and answer me, for I am poor and needy.

² Preserve my life, for I am godly;

save your servant, who trusts in you—you are my God.

³ Be gracious to me, O Lord,

for to you do I cry all the day.

⁴ Gladden the soul of your servant, for to you, O Lord, do I lift up my soul.

⁵ For you, O Lord, are good and forgiving,

abounding in steadfast love to all who call upon you.

⁶ Give ear, O LORD, to my prayer; listen to my plea for grace.

⁷ In the day of my trouble I call upon you,

for you answer me.

⁸ There is none like you among the gods, O Lord, nor are there any works like yours.

⁹ All the nations you have made shall come and worship before you, O Lord, and shall glorify your name.

¹⁰ For you are great and do wondrous things; you alone are God.

II Teach me your way, O LORD, that I may walk in your truth;

unite my heart to fear your name. ¹² I give thanks to you, O Lord my God, with my whole heart,

and I will glorify your name forever.

13 For great is your steadfast love toward me; you have delivered my soul from the depths of Sheol.

¹⁴O God, insolent men have risen up against me; a band of ruthless men seeks my life, and they do not set you before them.

15 But you, O Lord, are a God merciful and gracious,

slow to anger and abounding in steadfast love and faithfulness.

¹⁶ Turn to me and be gracious to me; give your strength to your servant, and save the son of your maidservant.

17 Show me a sign of your favor, that those who hate me may see and be put to shame because you, LORD, have helped me and comforted me. What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

Ephesians 3:14-21

¹⁴ For this reason I bow my knees before the Father, ¹⁵ from whom every family in heaven and on earth is named, ¹⁶ that according to the riches of his glory he may grant you to be strengthened with power through his Spirit in your inner being, ¹⁷ so that Christ may dwell in your hearts through faith—that you, being rooted and grounded in love, ¹⁸ may have strength to comprehend with all the saints what is the breadth and length and height and depth, ¹⁹ and to know the love of Christ that surpasses knowledge, that you may be filled with all the fullness of God.

²⁰ Now to him who is able to do far more abundantly than all that we ask or think, according to the power at work within us, ²¹ to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, forever and ever. Amen.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Date: _____

Groups Becoming Fellowships

Study I:

Commitment to One Another – Hebrews 10:19-25

Study 2:

The Body of Christ – Romans 12:3-8

Study 3:

Love One Another - I John 3:11-24

Study 4:

God's Chosen People - Colossians 3:12-17

Study 5:

Become a Fully Functioning Group - Acts 2:42-47 & I Cor. 11:23-34

Study 6:

On Mission Together - Luke 10:1-11

Study 7:

On Mission Together (pt. 2) - Matthew 28:16-20

Study 8:

Give - Acts 4:32-37 & 2 Corinthians 9:6-9

Study 9:

Unity in God's Household - Ephesians 2:11-22

Study I

Hebrews 10:19-25

Commitment to One Another

¹⁹ Therefore, brothers, since we have confidence to enter the holy places by the blood of Jesus, ²⁰ by the new and living way that he opened for us through the curtain, that is, through his flesh, ²¹ and since we have a great priest over the house of God, ²² let us draw near with a true heart in full assurance of faith, with our hearts sprinkled clean from an evil conscience and our bodies washed with pure water.

²³ Let us hold fast the confession of our hope without wavering, for he who promised is faithful. ²⁴ And let us consider how to stir up one another to love and good works, ²⁵ not neglecting to meet together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging one another, and all the more as you see the Day drawing near.

| What are you thankful for? | |
|---|--|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? | |
| What stands out to you? | |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? WILL | |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? | |

Date: _____

Romans 12:3-8

The Body of Christ

³ For by the grace given to me I say to everyone among you not to think of himself more highly than he ought to think, but to think with sober judgment, each according to the measure of faith that God has assigned.

⁴ For as in one body we have many members, and the members do not all have the same function, ⁵ so we, though many, are one body in Christ, and individually members one of another.

⁶ Having gifts that differ according to the grace given to us, let us use them: if prophecy, in proportion to our faith; ⁷ if service, in our serving; the one who teaches, in his teaching; ⁸ the one who exhorts, in his exhortation; the one who contributes, in generosity; the one who leads, with zeal; the one who does acts of mercy, with cheerfulness.

| CONNECT What are you thankful for? | |
|---|--|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? | |
| What stands out to you? | |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? WILL | |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? | |

Date: _____

I John 3:11-24

Love One Another

¹¹ For this is the message that you have heard from the beginning, that we should love one another. ¹² We should not be like Cain, who was of the evil one and murdered his brother. And why did he murder him? Because his own deeds were evil and his brother's righteous. ¹³ Do not be surprised, brothers, that the world hates you. ¹⁴ We know that we have passed out of death into life, because we love the brothers. Whoever does not love abides in death. ¹⁵ Everyone who hates his brother is a murderer, and you know that no murderer has eternal life abiding in him.

¹⁶ By this we know love, that he laid down his life for us, and we ought to lay down our lives for the brothers. ¹⁷ But if anyone has the world's goods and sees his brother in need, yet closes his heart against him, how does God's love abide in him? ¹⁸ Little children, let us not love in word or talk but in deed and in truth.

¹⁹ By this we shall know that we are of the truth and reassure our heart before him; ²⁰ for whenever our heart condemns us, God is greater than our heart, and he knows everything. ²¹ Beloved, if our heart does not condemn us, we have confidence before God; ²² and whatever we ask we receive from him, because we keep his commandments and do what pleases him.

²³ And this is his commandment, that we believe in the name of his Son Jesus Christ and love one another, just as he has commanded us. ²⁴ Whoever keeps his commandments abides in God, and God in him. And by this we know that he abides in us, by the Spirit whom he has given us.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

Colossians 3:12-17

God's Chosen People

¹² Put on then, as God's chosen ones, holy and beloved, compassionate hearts, kindness, humility, meekness, and patience, ¹³ bearing with one another and, if one has a complaint against another, forgiving each other; as the Lord has forgiven you, so you also must forgive.

¹⁴ And above all these put on love, which binds everything together in perfect harmony. ¹⁵ And let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, to which indeed you were called in one body. And be thankful. ¹⁶ Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly, teaching and admonishing one another in all wisdom, singing psalms and hymns and spiritual songs, with thankfulness in your hearts to God.

¹⁷ And whatever you do, in word or deed, do everything in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through him.

| What are you thankful for? | ONNECT |
|---|-----------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Stateme | <u>nt?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | ISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the next WILL | GO few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you disc | overed? |

Acts 2:42-47 & I Corinthians II:23-34

Become a Fully Functioning Group

Acts 2:42-47: ⁴² And they devoted themselves to the apostles' teaching and the fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers. ⁴³ And awe came upon every soul, and many wonders and signs were being done through the apostles. ⁴⁴ And all who believed were together and had all things in common. ⁴⁵ And they were selling their possessions and belongings and distributing the proceeds to all, as any had need. ⁴⁶ And day by day, attending the temple together and breaking bread in their homes, they received their food with glad and generous hearts, ⁴⁷ praising God and having favor with all the people. And the Lord added to their number day by day those who were being saved.

I Corinthians I 1:23-34: ²³ For I received from the Lord what I also delivered to you, that the Lord Jesus on the night when he was betrayed took bread, ²⁴ and when he had given thanks, he broke it, and said, "This is my body, which is for you. Do this in remembrance of me." ²⁵ In the same way also he took the cup, after supper, saying, "This cup is the new covenant in my blood. Do this, as often as you drink it, in remembrance of me." ²⁶ For as often as you eat this bread and drink the cup, you proclaim the Lord's death until he comes.

²⁷ Whoever, therefore, eats the bread or drinks the cup of the Lord in an unworthy manner will be guilty concerning the body and blood of the Lord. ²⁸ Let a person examine himself, then, and so eat of the bread and drink of the cup. ²⁹ For anyone who eats and drinks without discerning the body eats and drinks judgment on himself. ³⁰ That is why many of you are weak and ill, and some have died. ³¹ But if we judged ourselves truly, we would not be judged. ³² But when we are judged by the Lord, we are disciplined so that we may not be condemned along with the world.

³³ So then, my brothers, when you come together to eat, wait for one another— ³⁴ if anyone is hungry, let him eat at home—so that when you come together it will not be for judgment. About the other things I will give directions when I come.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Luke 10:1-11

On Mission Together

After this the Lord appointed seventy-two others and sent them on ahead of him, two by two, into every town and place where he himself was about to go.

² And he said to them, "The harvest is plentiful, but the laborers are few. Therefore pray earnestly to the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his harvest. ³ Go your way; behold, I am sending you out as lambs in the midst of wolves. ⁴ Carry no moneybag, no knapsack, no sandals, and greet no one on the road. ⁵ Whatever house you enter, first say, 'Peace be to this house!' ⁶ And if a son of peace is there, your peace will rest upon him. But if not, it will return to you. ⁷ And remain in the same house, eating and drinking what they provide, for the laborer deserves his wages. Do not go from house to house. ⁸ Whenever you enter a town and they receive you, eat what is set before you. ⁹ Heal the sick in it and say to them, 'The kingdom of God has come near to you.'

¹⁰ But whenever you enter a town and they do not receive you, go into its streets and say, ¹¹ 'Even the dust of your town that clings to our feet we wipe off against you. Nevertheless know this, that the kingdom of God has come near.'

| Date: | |
|--|------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' S | itatement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

Study 7 On Mission Together (pt 2) ¹⁶ Now the eleven disciples went to Galilee, to the mountain to which Jesus had directed them. ¹⁷ And when they saw him they worshiped him, but some ¹⁸ And Jesus came and said to them, "All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me. 19 Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in [a] the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy ²⁰ teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age."

Matthew 28:16-20

doubted.

Spirit,

| CONNECT What are you thankful for? | |
|---|--|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? | |
| What stands out to you? | |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? WILL | |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? | |

| Study 8 | Date: |
|--|---|
| Acts 4:32-37 & 2 Corinthians 9:6-9 | What are you thankful for? |
| Give | |
| Acts 4:32-37: ³² Now the full number of those who believed were of one heart and soul, and no one said that any of the things that belonged to him was his own, but they had everything in common. ³³ And with great power the apostles were giving their testimony to the resurrection of the Lord Jesus, and great grace was upon them all. | What's a challenge you are facing? |
| There was not a needy person among them, for as many as | How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| were owners of lands or houses sold them and brought the proceeds of what was sold ³⁵ and laid it at the apostles' feet, and it was distributed to each as any had need. ³⁶ Thus Joseph, who was also called by the apostles Barnabas (which means son of encouragement), a Levite, a native of Cyprus, ³⁷ sold a field that belonged to him and brought the money and laid it at the apostles' feet. | What stands out to you? |
| 2 Corinthians 9:6-9: ⁶ The point is this: whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows bountifully will also reap bountifully. ⁷ Each one must give as he has decided in his neart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. ⁸ And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all things at all times, you may abound in every good work. ⁹ As it is written, | What does this text say about God? |

"He has distributed freely, he has given to the poor; his righteousness endures forever."

What does this text say about people?

GO

CONNECT

DISCOVER

<u>How can you live out this passage in the next few days?</u>
I WILL....

Ephesians 2:11-22

Unity in God's Household

11 Therefore remember that at one time you Gentiles in the flesh, called "the uncircumcision" by what is called the circumcision, which is made in the flesh by hands— 12 remember that you were at that time separated from Christ, alienated from the commonwealth of Israel and strangers to the covenants of promise, having no hope and without God in the world.

¹³ But now in Christ Jesus you who once were far off have been brought near by the blood of Christ. ¹⁴ For he himself is our peace, who has made us both one and has broken down in his flesh the dividing wall of hostility ¹⁵ by abolishing the law of commandments expressed in ordinances, that he might create in himself one new man in place of the two, so making peace, ¹⁶ and might reconcile us both to God in one body through the cross, thereby killing the hostility.

¹⁷ And he came and preached peace to you who were far off and peace to those who were near. ¹⁸ For through him we both have access in one Spirit to the Father. ¹⁹ So then you are no longer strangers and aliens, but you are fellow citizens with the saints and members of the household of God, ²⁰ built on the foundation of the apostles and prophets, Christ Jesus himself being the cornerstone, ²¹ in whom the whole structure, being joined together, grows into a holy temple in the Lord. ²² In him you also are being built together into a dwelling place for God by the Spirit.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |

Date:

Live in Community With Others

Study I:

Hebrews 10:24-25

Study 2:

Philippians 2:3-8

Study 3:

Ecclesiastes 4:9-10

Study 4:

Acts 2:41-47

Study 5:

John 13:34-35

Study 6:

I Peter 1:22, 3:8, 4:9, 5:5

Study 7:

Ephesians 4:2, 4:32, 5:21

Study 8:

Romans 12:9-21

Study I

Hebrews 10:24-25

²⁴ And let us consider how to stir up one another to love and good works,

²⁵ not neglecting to meet together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging one another, and all the more as you see the Day drawing near..

| Date: |
|---|
| What are you thankful for? |
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Philippians 2:3-8

³ Do nothing from selfish ambition or conceit, but in humility count others more significant than yourselves.

⁴ Let each of you look not only to his own interests, but also to the interests of others.

⁵ Have this mind among yourselves, which is yours in Christ Jesus,

⁶ who, though he was in the form of God, did not count equality with God a thing to be grasped,

⁷ but emptied himself, by taking the form of a servant, being born in the likeness of men.

⁸ And being found in human form, he humbled himself by becoming obedient to the point of death, even death on a cross.

| Date: |
|---|
| What are you thankful for? |
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |

Ecclesiastes 4:9-10

⁹ Two are better than one, because they have a good reward for their toil.

¹⁰ For if they fall, one will lift up his fellow. But woe to him who is alone when he falls and has not another to lift him up!

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Acts 2:41-47

- ⁴¹ So those who received his word were baptized, and there were added that day about three thousand souls.
- ⁴² And they devoted themselves to the apostles' teaching and the fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers.
- ⁴³ And awe came upon every soul, and many wonders and signs were being done through the apostles.
- ⁴⁴ And all who believed were together and had all things in common.
- ⁴⁵ And they were selling their possessions and belongings and distributing the proceeds to all, as any had need.
- ⁴⁶ And day by day, attending the temple together and breaking bread in their homes, they received their food with glad and generous hearts,
- ⁴⁷ praising God and having favor with all the people. And the Lord added to their number day by day those who were being saved.

| Date: | |
|-------|---------|
| | CONNECT |

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

John 13:34-35

³⁴ A new commandment I give to you, that you love one another: just as I have loved you, you also are to love one another.

³⁵ By this all people will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another."

| Date: | |
|---|------------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' St | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO e next few days? |
| Who are you going to tall about what yo | ou diagouara d? |

I Peter 1:22, 3:8, 4:9, 5:5

<u>I Peter I:22:</u> ²² Having purified your souls by your obedience to the truth for a sincere brotherly love, love one another earnestly from a pure heart,

<u>I Peter 3:8:</u> ⁸ Finally, all of you, have unity of mind, sympathy, brotherly love, a tender heart, and a humble mind.

<u>I Peter 4:9:</u> ⁹ Show hospitality to one another without grumbling.

<u>I Peter 5:5:</u> ⁵ Likewise, you who are younger, be subject to the elders. Clothe yourselves, all of you, with humility toward one another, for "God opposes the proud but gives grace to the humble."

| Date: What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|-------------|
| vvnat are you triankjur jor <u>r</u> | |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Stateme | ent? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| | |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| | GO |
| How can you live out this passage in the next I WILL | : few days? |

Ephesians 4:2, 4:32, 5:21

Ephesians 4:2: ² with all humility and gentleness, with patience, bearing with one another in love,

Ephesians 4:32: ³² Be kind to one another, tenderhearted, forgiving one another, as God in Christ forgave you.

Ephesians 5:21: ²¹ submitting to one another out of reverence for Christ.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|------------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO e next few days? |

Romans 12:9-21

⁹ Let love be genuine. Abhor what is evil; hold fast to what is good. ¹⁰ Love one another with brotherly affection. Outdo one another in showing honor. ¹¹ Do not be slothful in zeal, be fervent in spirit, serve the Lord. ¹² Rejoice in hope, be patient in tribulation, be constant in prayer. ¹³ Contribute to the needs of the saints and seek to show hospitality.

¹⁴ Bless those who persecute you; bless and do not curse them. ¹⁵ Rejoice with those who rejoice, weep with those who weep. ¹⁶ Live in harmony with one another. Do not be haughty, but associate with the lowly. Never be wise in your own sight. ¹⁷ Repay no one evil for evil, but give thought to do what is honorable in the sight of all. ¹⁸ If possible, so far as it depends on you, live peaceably with all.

¹⁹ Beloved, never avenge yourselves, but leave it to the wrath of God, for it is written, "Vengeance is mine, I will repay, says the Lord." ²⁰ To the contrary, "if your enemy is hungry, feed him; if he is thirsty, give him something to drink; for by so doing you will heap burning coals on his head." ²¹ Do not be overcome by evil, but overcome evil with good.

| Date | | |
|---|----------------------|--|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT | |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' S | Statement? | |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER | |
| What does this text say about God? | | |
| What does this text say about people? | | |
| How can you live out this passage in th I WILL | GO ne next few days? | |
| Who are you going to tall about what y | vou discovered? | |

Date

Discover the Higher Power

Study I:

Admit We're Powerless – Romans 7:15-25

Study 2:

A Greater Power Can Restore - John 3:1-21

Study 3:

Turn Over Our Will to God - Ephesians 2:1-10

Study 4:

Make a Moral Inventory – Matthew 19:16-26

Study 5:

Admit Our Wrongs - Luke 18:9-14

Study 6:

Ready for God to Remove Our Defects - John 1:5-2:6

Discover the Higher Power

Study 7:

Ask God to Remove Our Shortcomings - Luke 15:11-32

Study 8:

Make a List of Those We've Wronged – Matthew 18:21-35

Study 9:

Make Amends - Colossians 3:12-14

Study 10:

Continually Taking Personal Inventory – Galatians 5:16-26

Study II:

Seeking God Personally - Ephesians 3:16-21

Study 12:

Carry on this Message – 2 Corinthians 5:17-21

| Study I | Date: |
|---|---|
| Romans 7:15-25 | What are you thankful for? |
| Admit We're Powerless | |
| ⁵ For I do not understand my own actions. For I do not do what I want, but I do the very thing I hate. ¹⁶ Now if I do what I do not want, I agree with the law, that it is good. ¹⁷ So now it is no longer who do it, but sin that dwells within me. | What's a challenge you are facing? |
| ⁸ For I know that nothing good dwells in me, that is, in my flesh. For I have the desire to do what is right, but not the ability to carry it out. ¹⁹ For I do not do the good I want, but the evil I do not want is what I keep on doing. ²⁰ Now if I do what I do not want, it is no longer I who do it, but sin that dwells within me. | How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| So I find it to be a law that when I want to do right, evil lies close at hand. ²² For I delight in the law of God, in my inner being, ²³ but I see in my members another law waging war against the law of my mind and making me captive to the law of sin that dwells in my members. | What stands out to you? |
| Wretched man that I am! Who will deliver me from this body of death? ²⁵ Thanks be to God through Jesus Christ our Lord! So then, I myself serve the law of God with my mind, but with my lesh I serve the law of sin. | What does this text say about God? |
| | What does this text say about people? |

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

GO

Date:

John 3:1-21

A Greater Power Can Restore

Now there was a man of the Pharisees named Nicodemus, a ruler of the Jews. ² This man came to Jesus by night and said to him, "Rabbi, we know that you are a teacher come from God, for no one can do these signs that you do unless God is with him." ³ Jesus answered him, "Truly, truly, I say to you, unless one is born again he cannot see the kingdom of God." ⁴ Nicodemus said to him, "How can a man be born when he is old? Can he enter a second time into his mother's womb and be born?" ⁵ Jesus answered, "Truly, truly, I say to you, unless one is born of water and the Spirit, he cannot enter the kingdom of God. ⁶ That which is born of the flesh is flesh, and that which is born of the Spirit is spirit. ⁷ Do not marvel that I said to you, "You must be born again." ⁸ The wind blows where it wishes, and you hear its sound, but you do not know where it comes from or where it goes. So it is with everyone who is born of the Spirit."

⁹ Nicodemus said to him, "How can these things be?" ¹⁰ Jesus answered him, "Are you the teacher of Israel and yet you do not understand these things? ¹¹ Truly, truly, I say to you, we speak of what we know, and bear witness to what we have seen, but you do not receive our testimony. ¹² If I have told you earthly things and you do not believe, how can you believe if I tell you heavenly things? ¹³ No one has ascended into heaven except he who descended from heaven, the Son of Man. ¹⁴ And as Moses lifted up the serpent in the wilderness, so must the Son of Man be lifted up, ¹⁵ that whoever believes in him may have eternal life.

¹⁶ "For God so loved the world, that he gave his only Son, that whoever believes in him should not perish but have eternal life. ¹⁷ For God did not send his Son into the world to condemn the world, but in order that the world might be saved through him. ¹⁸ Whoever believes in him is not condemned, but whoever does not believe is condemned already, because he has not believed in the name of the only Son of God. ¹⁹ And this is the judgment: the light has come into the world, and people loved the darkness rather than the light because their works were evil. ²⁰ For everyone who does wicked things hates the light and does not come to the light, lest his works should be exposed. ²¹ But whoever does what is true comes to the light, so that it may be clearly seen that his works have been carried out in God."

| What's | <u>a challenge</u> | vou are | facing? |
|------------|--------------------|---------|---------|
| vviiut 3 (| <u>i challenge</u> | you are | Jucing: |

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

Ephesians 2:1-10

Turn Over Our Will to God

And you were dead in the trespasses and sins ² in which you once walked, following the course of this world, following the prince of the power of the air, the spirit that is now at work in the sons of disobedience— ³ among whom we all once lived in the passions of our flesh, carrying out the desires of the body and the mind, and were by nature children of wrath, like the rest of mankind.

⁴ But God, being rich in mercy, because of the great love with which he loved us, ⁵ even when we were dead in our trespasses, made us alive together with Christ—by grace you have been saved— ⁶ and raised us up with him and seated us with him in the heavenly places in Christ Jesus, ⁷ so that in the coming ages he might show the immeasurable riches of his grace in kindness toward us in Christ Jesus.

⁸ For by grace you have been saved through faith. And this is not your own doing; it is the gift of God, ⁹ not a result of works, so that no one may boast. ¹⁰ For we are his workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for good works, which God prepared beforehand, that we should walk in them.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|---------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | ement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the no | GO ext few days? |
| | |

Date:

Matthew 19:16-26

Make a Moral Inventory

¹⁶ And behold, a man came up to him, saying, "Teacher, what good deed must I do to have eternal life?" ¹⁷ And he said to him, "Why do you ask me about what is good? There is only one who is good. If you would enter life, keep the commandments." 18 He said to him, "Which ones?" And Jesus said, "You shall not murder, You shall not commit adultery, You shall not steal, You shall not bear false witness, ¹⁹ Honor your father and mother, and, You shall love your neighbor as yourself."

²⁰ The young man said to him, "All these I have kept. What do I still lack?" ²¹ Jesus said to him, "If you would be perfect, go, sell what you possess and give to the poor, and you will have treasure in heaven; and come, follow me." ²² When the young man heard this he went away sorrowful, for he had great possessions.

²³ And Jesus said to his disciples, "Truly, I say to you, only with difficulty will a rich person enter the kingdom of heaven. 24 Again I tell you, it is easier for a camel to go through the eye of a needle than for a rich person to enter the kingdom of God." ²⁵ When the disciples heard this, they were greatly astonished, saying, "Who then can be saved?" ²⁶ But Jesus looked at them and said, "With man this is impossible, but with God all things are possible."

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|-------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| <u>How can you live out this passage in the</u> I WILL | GO next few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what yo | ou discovered? |

Date:

| Study 5 | Date: |
|--|---|
| Luke 18:9-14 | What are you thankful for? |
| Admit Our Wrongs | |
| ⁹ He also told this parable to some who trusted in themselves that they were righteous, and treated others with contempt: ¹ | What's a challenge you are facing? |
| ⁰ "Two men went up into the temple to pray, one a Pharisee and the other a tax collector. | |
| 11 The Pharisee, standing by himself, prayed thus: 'God, I thank you that I am not like other men, extortioners, unjust, adulterers, or even like this tax collector. | How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| ¹² I fast twice a week; I give tithes of all that I get.' | DISCOVER |
| ¹³ But the tax collector, standing far off, would not even lift up his eyes to heaven, but beat his breast, saying, 'God, be merciful to me, a sinner!' | What stands out to you? |
| ¹⁴ I tell you, this man went down to his house justified, rather than the other. For everyone who exalts himself will be humbled, but the one who humbles himself will be exalted." | What does this text say about God? |
| | What does this text say about people? |
| | How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |

I John 1:5-2:6

Ready for God to Remove Our Defects

⁵ This is the message we have heard from him and proclaim to you, that God is light, and in him is no darkness at all. ⁶ If we say we have fellowship with him while we walk in darkness, we lie and do not practice the truth. ⁷ But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship with one another, and the blood of Jesus his Son cleanses us from all sin.

⁸ If we say we have no sin, we deceive ourselves, and the truth is not in us. ⁹ If we confess our sins, he is faithful and just to forgive us our sins and to cleanse us from all unrighteousness. ¹⁰ If we say we have not sinned, we make him a liar, and his word is not in us.

2 My little children, I am writing these things to you so that you may not sin. But if anyone does sin, we have an advocate with the Father, Jesus Christ the righteous. ² He is the propitiation for our sins, and not for ours only but also for the sins of the whole world. ³ And by this we know that we have come to know him, if we keep his commandments.

⁴ Whoever says "I know him" but does not keep his commandments is a liar, and the truth is not in him, ⁵ but whoever keeps his word, in him truly the love of God is perfected. By this we may know that we are in him: ⁶ whoever says he abides in him ought to walk in the same way in which he walked.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|---------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | ement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the n | GO ext few days? |

¹¹ And he said, "There was a man who had two sons. ¹² And the younger of them said to his father, 'Father, give me the share of property that is coming to me.' And he divided his property between them. ¹³ Not many days later, the younger son gathered all he had and took a journey into a far country, and there he squandered his property in reckless living. ¹⁴ And when he had spent everything, a severe famine arose in that country, and he began to be in need. ¹⁵ So he went and hired himself out to one of the citizens of that country, who sent him into his fields to feed pigs. ¹⁶ And he was longing to be fed with the pods that the pigs ate, and no one gave him anything.

¹⁷ "But when he came to himself, he said, 'How many of my father's hired servants have more than enough bread, but I perish here with hunger! ¹⁸ I will arise and go to my father, and I will say to him, "Father, I have sinned against heaven and before you. ¹⁹ I am no longer worthy to be called your son. Treat me as one of your hired servants." ²⁰ And he arose and came to his father. But while he was still a long way off, his father saw him and felt compassion, and ran and embraced him and kissed him. ²¹ And the son said to him, 'Father, I have sinned against heaven and before you. I am no longer worthy to be called your son.' ²² But the father said to his servants, 'Bring quickly the best robe, and put it on him, and put a ring on his hand, and shoes on his feet. ²³ And bring the fattened calf and kill it, and let us eat and celebrate. ²⁴ For this my son was dead, and is alive again; he was lost, and is found.' And they began to celebrate.

²⁵ "Now his older son was in the field, and as he came and drew near to the house, he heard music and dancing. ²⁶ And he called one of the servants and asked what these things meant. ²⁷ And he said to him, 'Your brother has come, and your father has killed the fattened calf, because he has received him back safe and sound.' ²⁸ But he was angry and refused to go in. His father came out and entreated him, ²⁹ but he answered his father, 'Look, these many years I have served you, and I never disobeyed your command, yet you never gave me a young goat, that I might celebrate with my friends. ³⁰ But when this son of yours came, who has devoured your property with prostitutes, you killed the fattened calf for him!' ³¹ And he said to him, 'Son, you are always with me, and all that is mine is yours. ³² It was fitting to celebrate and be glad, for this your brother was dead, and is alive; he was lost, and is found."'

| Date: | |
|---|-------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |
| NA/ha ana usu saisa ta tall aha is basi | 4: |

Matthew 18:21-35

Make a List of Those We've Wronged

²¹ Then Peter came up and said to him, "Lord, how often will my brother sin against me, and I forgive him? As many as seven times?" ²² Jesus said to him, "I do not say to you seven times, but seventy-seven times.

²³ "Therefore the kingdom of heaven may be compared to a king who wished to settle accounts with his servants. ²⁴ When he began to settle, one was brought to him who owed him ten thousand talents. ²⁵ And since he could not pay, his master ordered him to be sold, with his wife and children and all that he had, and payment to be made. ²⁶ So the servant fell on his knees, imploring him, 'Have patience with me, and I will pay you everything.' ²⁷ And out of pity for him, the master of that servant released him and forgave him the debt.

²⁸ But when that same servant went out, he found one of his fellow servants who owed him a hundred denarii, and seizing him, he began to choke him, saying, 'Pay what you owe.' ²⁹ So his fellow servant fell down and pleaded with him, 'Have patience with me, and I will pay you.' ³⁰ He refused and went and put him in prison until he should pay the debt. ³¹ When his fellow servants saw what had taken place, they were greatly distressed, and they went and reported to their master all that had taken place.

³² Then his master summoned him and said to him, 'You wicked servant! I forgave you all that debt because you pleaded with me. ³³ And should not you have had mercy on your fellow servant, as I had mercy on you?' ³⁴ And in anger his master delivered him to the jailers, until he should pay all his debt. ³⁵ So also my heavenly Father will do to every one of you, if you do not forgive your brother from your heart."

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|--------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Staten | nent? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the next WILL | GO xt few days? |

Colossians 3:12-14

Make Amends

¹² Put on then, as God's chosen ones, holy and beloved, compassionate hearts, kindness, humility, meekness, and patience,

¹³ bearing with one another and, if one has a complaint against another, forgiving each other; as the Lord has forgiven you, so you also must forgive.

¹⁴ And above all these put on love, which binds everything together in perfect harmony.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Galatians 5:16-26

Continually Taking Personal Inventory

¹⁶ But I say, walk by the Spirit, and you will not gratify the desires of the flesh. ¹⁷ For the desires of the flesh are against the Spirit, and the desires of the Spirit are against the flesh, for these are opposed to each other, to keep you from doing the things you want to do. ¹⁸ But if you are led by the Spirit, you are not under the law.

¹⁹ Now the works of the flesh are evident: sexual immorality, impurity, sensuality, ²⁰ idolatry, sorcery, enmity, strife, jealousy, fits of anger, rivalries, dissensions, divisions, ²¹ envy, drunkenness, orgies, and things like these. I warn you, as I warned you before, that those who do such things will not inherit the kingdom of God.

²² But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, ²³ gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no law. ²⁴ And those who belong to Christ Jesus have crucified the flesh with its passions and desires.

²⁵ If we live by the Spirit, let us also keep in step with the Spirit. ²⁶ Let us not become conceited, provoking one another, envying one another.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|-------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |
| NA/Inc. and the state of the st | f 12 |

Study II

Ephesians 3:16-21

Seeking God Personally

¹⁶ that according to the riches of his glory he may grant you to be strengthened with power through his Spirit in your inner being, ¹⁷ so that Christ may dwell in your hearts through faith—that you, being rooted and grounded in love, ¹⁸ may have strength to comprehend with all the saints what is the breadth and length and height and depth, ¹⁹ and to know the love of Christ that surpasses knowledge, that you may be filled with all the fullness of God.

²⁰ Now to him who is able to do far more abundantly than all that we ask or think, according to the power at work within us, ²¹ to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, forever and ever.Amen.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|--------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what yo | ou discovered? |

2 Corinthians 5:17-21

Carry on this message

¹⁵ For I do not understand my own actions. For I do not do what I want, but I do the very thing I hate. ¹⁶ Now if I do what I do not want, I agree with the law, that it is good. ¹⁷ So now it is no longer I who do it, but sin that dwells within me.

¹⁸ For I know that nothing good dwells in me, that is, in my flesh. For I have the desire to do what is right, but not the ability to carry it out. ¹⁹ For I do not do the good I want, but the evil I do not want is what I keep on doing. ²⁰ Now if I do what I do not want, it is no longer I who do it, but sin that dwells within me.

²¹ So I find it to be a law that when I want to do right, evil lies close at hand. ²² For I delight in the law of God, in my inner being, ²³ but I see in my members another law waging war against the law of my mind and making me captive to the law of sin that dwells in my members.

²⁴ Wretched man that I am! Who will deliver me from this body of death? ²⁵ Thanks be to God through Jesus Christ our Lord! So then, I myself serve the law of God with my mind, but with my flesh I serve the law of sin.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

| WILL....

How are We to Live?

How are We to Live?

Study I:

We become Christians when we believe in Jesus and ask Him to forgive us for the sins we have committed – Acts 2:36-41

Study 2:

With Assurance of Salvation - I John 5:11-13 & Ephesians 1:13-14

Study 3:

With Assurance of Forgiveness – I John 1:9

Study 4:

With the Holy Spirit Living in Us - John 14:15-18 & Titus 3:4-6

Study 5:

With the Holy Spirit Producing Fruit in Our Lives - Galatians 5:22-23

Study 6:

In Fellowship With Other Christians - Hebrews 10:24-25

Study 7:

Spending Time With God (Prayer and Reading His Word) – Mark 1:35 & Psalm 19:7-11

Study 8:

In Victory Over Sin - 1 Peter 1:13-25 & 2:1-3

Study 9:

Living in Love – Matthew 22:36-40 & I Corinthians 1:1-7

Study 10:

Making Disciples and Teaching Them to Obey Jesus' Commands – Matthew 28:19-20

Study II:

Giving Generously - I Corinthians 16:1-2 & 2 Corinthians 9:6-8

Study 12:

Using the Spiritual Gifts God has Given Us - Romans 12:1-8

Study I Date: CONNECT Acts 2:36-41 What are you thankful for? We become Christians when we believe in Jesus and ask Him to forgive us for the sins we have committed ³⁶ Let all the house of Israel therefore know for certain that God What's a challenge you are facing? has made him both Lord and Christ, this lesus whom you crucified." ³⁷ Now when they heard this they were cut to the heart, and said to Peter and the rest of the apostles, "Brothers, what shall we How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? do?" ³⁸ And Peter said to them, "Repent and be baptized every one of you in the name of Jesus Christ for the forgiveness of your sins, DISCOVER and you will receive the gift of the Holy Spirit. 39 For the promise What stands out to you? is for you and for your children and for all who are far off, everyone whom the Lord our God calls to himself." ⁴⁰ And with many other words he bore witness and continued to exhort them, saying, "Save yourselves from this crooked generation." 41 So those who received his word were baptized, and there were added that day about three thousand souls. What does this text say about God? What does this text say about people?

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

I WILL....

GO

Study 2 Date: _____ I John 5:11-13 & Ephesians 1:13-14 What are you thankful for? With Assurance of Salvation I John 5:11-13: 11 And this is the testimony, that God gave us eternal life, and this life is in his Son. 12 Whoever has the Son What's a challenge you are facing? has life; whoever does not have the Son of God does not have life. 13 I write these things to you who believe in the name of the Son of God, that you may know that you have eternal life. How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? Ephesians 1:13-14: 13 In him you also, when you heard the word of truth, the gospel of your salvation, and believed in him, were sealed with the promised Holy Spirit, ¹⁴ who is the guarantee of What stands out to you? our inheritance until we acquire possession of it, to the praise of his glory.

How can you live out this passage in the next few days?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

I WILL...

CONNECT

DISCOVER

GO

Study 3 Date: _____ CONNECT I John 1:9 What are you thankful for? With Assurance of Forgiveness ⁹ If we confess our sins, he is faithful and just to forgive us our sins and to cleanse us from all unrighteousness. What's a challenge you are facing? How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? DISCOVER What stands out to you? What does this text say about God? What does this text say about people? GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

| Study 4 | Date: |
|---|---|
| John 14:15-18 & Titus 3:4-6 | What are you thankful for? |
| With the Holy Spirit Living in Us | |
| John 14:15-18: ¹⁵ "If you love me, you will keep my commandments. ¹⁶ And I will ask the Father, and he will give you another Helper, to be with you forever, ¹⁷ even the Spirit of truth, whom the world cannot receive, because it neither sees him nor knows him. You know him, for he dwells with you and will be in you. | What's a challenge you are facing? |
| 18 "I will not leave you as orphans; I will come to you. | How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| Titus 3:4-6: ⁴ But when the goodness and loving kindness of God our Savior appeared, ⁵ he saved us, not because of works done by us in righteousness, but according to his own mercy, by the washing of regeneration and renewal of the Holy Spirit, ⁶ whom he poured out on us richly through Jesus Christ our Savior, | What stands out to you? |
| | What does this text say about God? |
| | |

How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL....

GO

What does this text say about people?

Galatians 5:22-23

With the Holy Spirit Producing Fruit in Our Lives

²² But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness,

²³ gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no law.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Hebrews 10:24-25

In Fellowship with Other Christians

²⁴ And let us consider how to stir up one another to love and good works,

²⁵ not neglecting to meet together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging one another, and all the more as you see the Day drawing near.

| Date: | |
|---|------|
| What are you thankful for? | IECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? | |
| What stands out to you? | VER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few did | |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered | 1? |

| Study 7 | Date: |
|--|--|
| Mark 1:35 & Psalm 19:7-11 | What are you thankful for? |
| Spending Time With God (Prayer and Reading His Word) | |
| Mark 1:35: 35 And rising very early in the morning, while it was still dark, he departed and went out to a desolate place, and there ne prayed. | What's a challenge you are facing? |
| Psalm 19:7-11: The law of the LORD is perfect, | How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| reviving the soul; the testimony of the LORD is sure, making wise the simple; the precepts of the LORD are right, rejoicing the heart; the commandment of the LORD is pure, enlightening the eyes; the fear of the LORD is clean, enduring forever; the rules of the LORD are true, and righteous altogether. More to be desired are they than gold, even much fine gold; | What stands out to you? |
| | What does this text say about God? |
| sweeter also than honey and drippings of the honeycomb. I Moreover, by them is your servant warned; in keeping them there is great reward. | What does this text say about people? |
| | GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |

I Peter 1:13-25 & I Peter 2:1-3

In Victory Over Sin

<u>I Peter I:13-25:</u> ¹³ Therefore, preparing your minds for action, and being sober-minded, set your hope fully on the grace that will be brought to you at the revelation of Jesus Christ. ¹⁴ As obedient children, do not be conformed to the passions of your former ignorance, ¹⁵ but as he who called you is holy, you also be holy in all your conduct, ¹⁶ since it is written, "You shall be holy, for I am holy."

¹⁷ And if you call on him as Father who judges impartially according to each one's deeds, conduct yourselves with fear throughout the time of your exile, ¹⁸ knowing that you were ransomed from the futile ways inherited from your forefathers, not with perishable things such as silver or gold, ¹⁹ but with the precious blood of Christ, like that of a lamb without blemish or spot. ²⁰ He was foreknown before the foundation of the world but was made manifest in the last times for the sake of you ²¹ who through him are believers in God, who raised him from the dead and gave him glory, so that your faith and hope are in God.

²² Having purified your souls by your obedience to the truth for a sincere brotherly love, love one another earnestly from a pure heart, ²³ since you have been born again, not of perishable seed but of imperishable, through the living and abiding word of God; ²⁴ for

"All flesh is like grass and all its glory like the flower of grass. The grass withers, and the flower falls, 25 but the word of the Lord remains forever."

And this word is the good news that was preached to you.

<u>I Peter 2:1-3:</u> So put away all malice and all deceit and hypocrisy and envy and all slander. ² Like newborn infants, long for the pure spiritual milk, that by it you may grow up into salvation— ³ if indeed you have tasted that the Lord is good.

Date: ____

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Matthew 22:36-40 & I Corinthians 1:1-7

Living in love

Matthew 22:36-40: 36 "Teacher, which is the great commandment in the Law?" ³⁷ And he said to him, "You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind. 38 This is the great and first commandment. ³⁹ And a second is like it: You shall love your neighbor as yourself. 40 On these two commandments depend all the Law and the Prophets."

I Corinthians 1:1-7: Paul, called by the will of God to be an apostle of Christ Jesus, and our brother Sosthenes,

² To the church of God that is in Corinth, to those sanctified in Christ Jesus, called to be saints together with all those who in every place call upon the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, both their Lord and ours:

³ Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ.

⁴I give thanks to my God always for you because of the grace of God that was given you in Christ lesus, 5 that in every way you were enriched in him in all speech and all knowledge— 6 even as the testimony about Christ was confirmed among you— 7 so that you are not lacking in any gift, as you wait for the revealing of our Lord Jesus Christ,

| Date: | CONNECT |
|--|-------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' S | <u>Statement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |

GO

Study 10 Date: _____ Making Disciples and Teaching Them to Obey Jesus' 19 Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy ²⁰ teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age."

Matthew 28:19-20

Commands

Spirit,

| What are you thankful for? | |
|---|--|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? | |
| What stands out to you? | |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL | |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? | |

Study I I

I Corinthians 16:1-2 & 2 Corinthians 9:6-8

Giving Generously

<u>I Corinthians 16:1-2:</u> Now concerning the collection for the saints: as I directed the churches of Galatia, so you also are to do.

² On the first day of every week, each of you is to put something aside and store it up, as he may prosper, so that there will be no collecting when I come.

2 Corinthians 9:6-8: ⁶ The point is this: whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows bountifully will also reap bountifully.

⁷ Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.

⁸ And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all things at all times, you may abound in every good work.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|----------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Stat | <u>ement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the r | GO next few days? |
| Million and the state of the st | d: |

Romans 12:1-8

Using the Spiritual Gifts God has Given Us

I appeal to you therefore, brothers, by the mercies of God, to present your bodies as a living sacrifice, holy and acceptable to God, which is your spiritual worship. ² Do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewal of your mind, that by testing you may discern what is the will of God, what is good and acceptable and perfect.

³ For by the grace given to me I say to everyone among you not to think of himself more highly than he ought to think, but to think with sober judgment, each according to the measure of faith that God has assigned. 4 For as in one body we have many members, and the members do not all have the same function, 5 so we, though many, are one body in Christ, and individually members one of another.

⁶ Having gifts that differ according to the grace given to us, let us use them: if prophecy, in proportion to our faith; ⁷ if service, in our serving; the one who teaches, in his teaching; 8 the one who exhorts, in his exhortation; the one who contributes, in generosity; the one who leads, with zeal; the one who does acts of mercy, with cheerfulness.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|-----------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Stateme | ent? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the next I WILL | GO few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you disc | covered? |

Date:

Stories of Hope

Study I:

Mark 2:1-12

Study 2:

John 3:1-17

Study 3:

Mark 5:1-20

Study 4:

Luke 7:37-50

Study 5:

Luke 15:11-32

Study 6:

Luke 17:11-19

Study 7:

Luke 18:9-14

Study 8:

Luke 19:1-10

Study 9:

John 4:1-42

Study 10:

Mark 4:1-20

Study I

Mark 2:1-12

And when he returned to Capernaum after some days, it was reported that he was at home. ² And many were gathered together, so that there was no more room, not even at the door. And he was preaching the word to them. ³ And they came, bringing to him a paralytic carried by four men. ⁴ And when they could not get near him because of the crowd, they removed the roof above him, and when they had made an opening, they let down the bed on which the paralytic lay. ⁵ And when Jesus saw their faith, he said to the paralytic, "Son, your sins are forgiven."

⁶ Now some of the scribes were sitting there, questioning in their hearts, ⁷ "Why does this man speak like that? He is blaspheming! Who can forgive sins but God alone?"

⁸ And immediately Jesus, perceiving in his spirit that they thus questioned within themselves, said to them, "Why do you question these things in your hearts? ⁹ Which is easier, to say to the paralytic, 'Your sins are forgiven,' or to say, 'Rise, take up your bed and walk'? ¹⁰ But that you may know that the Son of Man has authority on earth to forgive sins"—he said to the paralytic—

11 "I say to you, rise, pick up your bed, and go home."

¹² And he rose and immediately picked up his bed and went out before them all, so that they were all amazed and glorified God, saying, "We never saw anything like this!"

| Date: CONNECT What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| GO How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |

John 3:1-17

Now there was a man of the Pharisees named Nicodemus, a ruler of the Jews. ² This man came to Jesus by night and said to him, "Rabbi, we know that you are a teacher come from God, for no one can do these signs that you do unless God is with him."

³ Jesus answered him, "Truly, truly, I say to you, unless one is born again he cannot see the kingdom of God." ⁴ Nicodemus said to him, "How can a man be born when he is old? Can he enter a second time into his mother's womb and be born?"

⁵ Jesus answered, "Truly, truly, I say to you, unless one is born of water and the Spirit, he cannot enter the kingdom of God. ⁶ That which is born of the flesh is flesh, and that which is born of the Spirit is spirit. ⁷ Do not marvel that I said to you, 'You must be born again.' ⁸ The wind blows where it wishes, and you hear its sound, but you do not know where it comes from or where it goes. So it is with everyone who is born of the Spirit."

⁹ Nicodemus said to him, "How can these things be?"

¹⁰ Jesus answered him, "Are you the teacher of Israel and yet you do not understand these things? ¹¹ Truly, truly, I say to you, we speak of what we know, and bear witness to what we have seen, but you do not receive our testimony. ¹² If I have told you earthly things and you do not believe, how can you believe if I tell you heavenly things? ¹³ No one has ascended into heaven except he who descended from heaven, the Son of Man. ¹⁴ And as Moses lifted up the serpent in the wilderness, so must the Son of Man be lifted up, ¹⁵ that whoever believes in him may have eternal life.

¹⁶ "For God so loved the world, that he gave his only Son, that whoever believes in him should not perish but have eternal life. ¹⁷ For God did not send his Son into the world to condemn the world, but in order that the world might be saved through him.

| Date: What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' S | itatement? |
| | DISCOVER |
| What stands out to you? | |
| What does this text say about God? | |

What does this text say about people?

GO

Mark 5:1-20

They came to the other side of the sea, to the country of the Gerasenes. ² And when Jesus had stepped out of the boat, immediately there met him out of the tombs a man with an unclean spirit. ³ He lived among the tombs. And no one could bind him anymore, not even with a chain, ⁴ for he had often been bound with shackles and chains, but he wrenched the chains apart, and he broke the shackles in pieces. No one had the strength to subdue him. ⁵ Night and day among the tombs and on the mountains he was always crying out and cutting himself with stones.

- ⁶ And when he saw Jesus from afar, he ran and fell down before him. ⁷ And crying out with a loud voice, he said, "What have you to do with me, Jesus, Son of the Most High God? I adjure you by God, do not torment me." ⁸ For he was saying to him, "Come out of the man, you unclean spirit!"
- ⁹ And Jesus asked him, "What is your name?" He replied, "My name is Legion, for we are many." ¹⁰ And he begged him earnestly not to send them out of the country. ¹¹ Now a great herd of pigs was feeding there on the hillside, ¹² and they begged him, saying, "Send us to the pigs; let us enter them."
- ¹³ So he gave them permission. And the unclean spirits came out and entered the pigs; and the herd, numbering about two thousand, rushed down the steep bank into the sea and drowned in the sea.
- ¹⁴ The herdsmen fled and told it in the city and in the country. And people came to see what it was that had happened. ¹⁵ And they came to Jesus and saw the demon-possessed man, the one who had had the legion, sitting there, clothed and in his right mind, and they were afraid. ¹⁶ And those who had seen it described to them what had happened to the demon-possessed man and to the pigs. ¹⁷ And they began to beg Jesus to depart from their region.
- ¹⁸ As he was getting into the boat, the man who had been possessed with demons begged him that he might be with him. ¹⁹ And he did not permit him but said to him, "Go home to your friends and tell them how much the Lord has done for you, and how he has had mercy on you." ²⁰ And he went away and began to proclaim in the Decapolis how much Jesus had done for him, and everyone marveled.

| Date: | |
|---|------------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Si | tatement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO e next few days? |

Luke 7:36-50

³⁶ One of the Pharisees asked him to eat with him, and he went into the Pharisee's house and reclined at table. ³⁷ And behold, a woman of the city, who was a sinner, when she learned that he was reclining at table in the Pharisee's house, brought an alabaster flask of ointment, ³⁸ and standing behind him at his feet, weeping, she began to wet his feet with her tears and wiped them with the hair of her head and kissed his feet and anointed them with the ointment.

³⁹ Now when the Pharisee who had invited him saw this, he said to himself, "If this man were a prophet, he would have known who and what sort of woman this is who is touching him, for she is a sinner." ⁴⁰ And Jesus answering said to him, "Simon, I have something to say to you." And he answered, "Say it, Teacher."

⁴¹ "A certain moneylender had two debtors. One owed five hundred denarii, and the other fifty. ⁴² When they could not pay, he cancelled the debt of both. Now which of them will love him more?"

⁴³ Simon answered, "The one, I suppose, for whom he cancelled the larger debt." And he said to him, "You have judged rightly."

⁴⁴ Then turning toward the woman he said to Simon, "Do you see this woman? I entered your house; you gave me no water for my feet, but she has wet my feet with her tears and wiped them with her hair. ⁴⁵ You gave me no kiss, but from the time I came in she has not ceased to kiss my feet. ⁴⁶ You did not anoint my head with oil, but she has anointed my feet with ointment.

⁴⁷ Therefore I tell you, her sins, which are many, are forgiven—for she loved much. But he who is forgiven little, loves little." ⁴⁸ And he said to her, "Your sins are forgiven." ⁴⁹ Then those who were at table with him began to say among themselves, "Who is this, who even forgives sins?" ⁵⁰ And he said to the woman, "Your faith has saved you; go in peace."

| Date: What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|--------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will | ' Statement? |
| | DISCOVER |
| What stands out to you? | |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people | <u>e?</u> |
| | GO |
| How can you live out this passage in I WILL | |

Luke 15:11-32

¹¹ And he said, "There was a man who had two sons. ¹² And the younger of them said to his father, 'Father, give me the share of property that is coming to me.' And he divided his property between them. ¹³ Not many days later, the younger son gathered all he had and took a journey into a far country, and there he squandered his property in reckless living. ¹⁴ And when he had spent everything, a severe famine arose in that country, and he began to be in need. ¹⁵ So he went and hired himself out to one of the citizens of that country, who sent him into his fields to feed pigs. ¹⁶ And he was longing to be fed with the pods that the pigs ate, and no one gave him anything.

¹⁷ "But when he came to himself, he said, 'How many of my father's hired servants have more than enough bread, but I perish here with hunger! ¹⁸ I will arise and go to my father, and I will say to him, "Father, I have sinned against heaven and before you. ¹⁹ I am no longer worthy to be called your son. Treat me as one of your hired servants."

²⁰ And he arose and came to his father. But while he was still a long way off, his father saw him and felt compassion, and ran and embraced him and kissed him. ²¹ And the son said to him, 'Father, I have sinned against heaven and before you. I am no longer worthy to be called your son.' ²² But the father said to his servants, 'Bring quickly the best robe, and put it on him, and put a ring on his hand, and shoes on his feet. ²³ And bring the fattened calf and kill it, and let us eat and celebrate. ²⁴ For this my son was dead, and is alive again; he was lost, and is found.' And they began to celebrate.

²⁵ "Now his older son was in the field, and as he came and drew near to the house, he heard music and dancing. ²⁶ And he called one of the servants and asked what these things meant. ²⁷ And he said to him, 'Your brother has come, and your father has killed the fattened calf, because he has received him back safe and sound.'

²⁸ But he was angry and refused to go in. His father came out and entreated him, ²⁹ but he answered his father, 'Look, these many years I have served you, and I never disobeyed your command, yet you never gave me a young goat, that I might celebrate with my friends. ³⁰ But when this son of yours came, who has devoured your property with prostitutes, you killed the fattened calf for him!' ³¹ And he said to him, 'Son, you are always with me, and all that is mine is yours. ³² It was fitting to celebrate and be glad, for this your brother was dead, and is alive: he was lost, and is found."'

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Luke 17:11-19

¹¹ On the way to Jerusalem he was passing along between Samaria and Galilee. ¹² And as he entered a village, he was met by ten lepers, who stood at a distance ¹³ and lifted up their voices, saying, "Jesus, Master, have mercy on us."

¹⁴ When he saw them he said to them, "Go and show yourselves to the priests." And as they went they were cleansed.

¹⁵ Then one of them, when he saw that he was healed, turned back, praising God with a loud voice; ¹⁶ and he fell on his face at Jesus' feet, giving him thanks. Now he was a Samaritan.

¹⁷ Then Jesus answered, "Were not ten cleansed? Where are the nine? ¹⁸ Was no one found to return and give praise to God except this foreigner?" ¹⁹ And he said to him, "Rise and go your way; your faith has made you well."

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|--|---------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | e <u>ment?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the nell WILL | GO ext few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you | discovered? |

Luke 18:9-14

⁹ He also told this parable to some who trusted in themselves that they were righteous, and treated others with contempt: 10 "Two men went up into the temple to pray, one a Pharisee and the other a tax collector. 11 The Pharisee, standing by himself, prayed thus: 'God, I thank you that I am not like other men, extortioners, unjust, adulterers, or even like this tax collector. 12 I fast twice a week; I give tithes of all that I get.'

13 But the tax collector, standing far off, would not even lift up his eyes to heaven, but beat his breast, saying, 'God, be merciful to me, a sinner!' 14 I tell you, this man went down to his house justified, rather than the other. For everyone who exalts himself will be humbled, but the one who humbles himself will be exalted."

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Luke 19:1-10

He entered Jericho and was passing through. ² And behold, there was a man named Zacchaeus. He was a chief tax collector and was rich. ³ And he was seeking to see who Jesus was, but on account of the crowd he could not, because he was small in stature. ⁴ So he ran on ahead and climbed up into a sycamore tree to see him, for he was about to pass that way.

⁵ And when Jesus came to the place, he looked up and said to him, "Zacchaeus, hurry and come down, for I must stay at your house today."

⁶ So he hurried and came down and received him joyfully. ⁷ And when they saw it, they all grumbled, "He has gone in to be the guest of a man who is a sinner."

⁸ And Zacchaeus stood and said to the Lord, "Behold, Lord, the half of my goods I give to the poor. And if I have defrauded anyone of anything, I restore it fourfold."

⁹ And Jesus said to him, "Today salvation has come to this house, since he also is a son of Abraham. ¹⁰ For the Son of Man came to seek and to save the lost."

| Date: | | |
|-------|--|--|
| Date. | | |

CONNECT

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

<u>John 4:1-42</u>

Now when Jesus learned that the Pharisees had heard that Jesus was making and baptizing more disciples than John ² (although Jesus himself did not baptize, but only his disciples), ³ he left Judea and departed again for Galilee. ⁴ And he had to pass through Samaria. ⁵ So he came to a town of Samaria called Sychar, near the field that Jacob had given to his son Joseph. ⁶ Jacob's well was there; so Jesus, wearied as he was from his journey, was sitting beside the well. It was about the sixth hour.

⁷ A woman from Samaria came to draw water. Jesus said to her, "Give me a drink." ⁸ (For his disciples had gone away into the city to buy food.) ⁹ The Samaritan woman said to him, "How is it that you, a Jew, ask for a drink from me, a woman of Samaria?" (For Jews have no dealings with Samaritans.) ¹⁰ Jesus answered her, "If you knew the gift of God, and who it is that is saying to you, 'Give me a drink,' you would have asked him, and he would have given you living water." ¹¹ The woman said to him, "Sir, you have nothing to draw water with, and the well is deep. Where do you get that living water? ¹² Are you greater than our father Jacob? He gave us the well and drank from it himself, as did his sons and his livestock." ¹³ Jesus said to her, "Everyone who drinks of this water will be thirsty again, ¹⁴ but whoever drinks of the water that I will give him will never be thirsty again. The water that I will give him will become in him a spring of water welling up to eternal life." ¹⁵ The woman said to him, "Sir, give me this water, so that I will not be thirsty or have to come here to draw water."

¹⁶ Jesus said to her, "Go, call your husband, and come here." ¹⁷ The woman answered him, "I have no husband." Jesus said to her, "You are right in saying, 'I have no husband'; ¹⁸ for you have had five husbands, and the one you now have is not your husband. What you have said is true." ¹⁹ The woman said to him, "Sir, I perceive that you are a prophet. ²⁰ Our fathers worshiped on this mountain, but you say that in Jerusalem is the place where people ought to worship." ²¹ Jesus said to her, "Woman, believe me, the hour is coming when neither on this mountain nor in Jerusalem will you worship the Father. ²² You worship what you do not know; we worship what we know, for salvation is from the Jews. ²³ But the hour is coming, and is now here, when the true worshipers will worship the Father in spirit and truth, for the Father is seeking such people to worship him. ²⁴ God is spirit, and those who worship him must worship in spirit and truth." ²⁵ The woman said to him, "I know that Messiah is coming (he who is called Christ). When he comes, he will tell us all things." ²⁶ Jesus said to her, "I who speak to you am he."

²⁷ Just then his disciples came back. They marveled that he was talking with a woman, but no one said, "What do you seek?" or, "Why are you talking with her?" ²⁸ So the woman left her water jar and went away into town and said to the people, ²⁹ "Come, see a man who told me all that I ever did. Can this be the Christ?" ³⁰ They went out of the town and were coming to him.

³¹ Meanwhile the disciples were urging him, saying, "Rabbi, eat." ³² But he said to them, "I have food to eat that you do not know about." ³³ So the disciples said to one another, "Has anyone brought him something to eat?" ³⁴ Jesus said to them, "My food is to do the will of him who sent me and to accomplish his work. ³⁵ Do you not say, 'There are yet four months, then comes the harvest'? Look, I tell you, lift up your eyes, and see that the fields are white for harvest. ³⁶ Already the one who reaps is receiving wages and gathering fruit for eternal life, so that sower and reaper may rejoice together. ³⁷ For here the saying holds true, 'One sows and another reaps.' ³⁸ I sent you to reap that for which you did not labor. Others have labored, and you have entered into their labor."

³⁹ Many Samaritans from that town believed in him because of the woman's testimony, "He told me all that I ever did." ⁴⁰ So when the Samaritans came to him, they asked him to stay with them, and he stayed there two days. ⁴¹ And many more believed because of his word. ⁴² They said to the woman, "It is no longer because of what you said that we believe, for we have heard for ourselves, and we know that this is indeed the Savior of the world."

| Date: | |
|---|-----------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will | <u>" Statement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about peopl | <u>e?</u> |
| How can you live out this passage in I WILL | GO the next few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about wha | nt vou discovered? |

Mark 4:1-20

Again he began to teach beside the sea. And a very large crowd gathered about him, so that he got into a boat and sat in it on the sea, and the whole crowd was beside the sea on the land. ² And he was teaching them many things in parables, and in his teaching he said to them: ³ "Listen! Behold, a sower went out to sow. ⁴ And as he sowed, some seed fell along the path, and the birds came and devoured it. ⁵ Other seed fell on rocky ground, where it did not have much soil, and immediately it sprang up, since it had no depth of soil. ⁶ And when the sun rose, it was scorched, and since it had no root, it withered away. ⁷ Other seed fell among thorns, and the thorns grew up and choked it, and it yielded no grain. ⁸ And other seeds fell into good soil and produced grain, growing up and increasing and yielding thirtyfold and sixtyfold and a hundredfold." ⁹ And he said, "He who has ears to hear, let him hear."

¹⁰ And when he was alone, those around him with the twelve asked him about the parables. ¹¹ And he said to them, "To you has been given the secret of the kingdom of God, but for those outside everything is in parables, ¹² so that

"'they may indeed see but not perceive, and may indeed hear but not understand, lest they should turn and be forgiven."

¹³ And he said to them, "Do you not understand this parable? How then will you understand all the parables? 14 The sower sows the word. 15 And these are the ones along the path, where the word is sown: when they hear, Satan immediately comes and takes away the word that is sown in them. ¹⁶ And these are the ones sown on rocky ground: the ones who, when they hear the word, immediately receive it with joy. ¹⁷ And they have no root in themselves, but endure for a while; then, when tribulation or persecution arises on account of the word, immediately they fall away. 18 And others are the ones sown among thorns. They are those who hear the word, 19 but the cares of the world and the deceitfulness of riches and the desires for other things enter in and choke the word, and it proves unfruitful. ²⁰ But those that were sown on the good soil are the ones who hear the word and accept it and bear fruit, thirtyfold and sixtyfold and a hundredfold."

| Date: |
|-------|
|-------|

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Journey of Jesus

Study I: Luke 5:1-11

Study 2: Luke 4:16-30

Study 3: Mark 2:1-12

Study 4: John 8:1-11

Study 5: Luke 7:36-50

Study 6: John 15:1-10

Study 7: Mark 8:31-37

Study 8: Mark 9:14-32

Study 9: John 13:1-17

Study 10: Luke 23:26-49

Study II: John 20:1-18

Study 12: Matthew 28:16-20

Study I

Luke 5:1-11

¹ On one occasion, while the crowd was pressing in on him to hear the word of God, he was standing by the lake of Gennesaret, ² and he saw two boats by the lake, but the fishermen had gone out of them and were washing their nets.

³ Getting into one of the boats, which was Simon's, he asked him to put out a little from the land. And he sat down and taught the people from the boat. ⁴ And when he had finished speaking, he said to Simon, "Put out into the deep and let down your nets for a catch."

⁵ And Simon answered, "Master, we toiled all night and took nothing! But at your word I will let down the nets." ⁶ And when they had done this, they enclosed a large number of fish, and their nets were breaking. ⁷ They signaled to their partners in the other boat to come and help them. And they came and filled both the boats, so that they began to sink.

⁸ But when Simon Peter saw it, he fell down at Jesus' knees, saying, "Depart from me, for I am a sinful man, O Lord." ⁹ For he and all who were with him were astonished at the catch of fish that they had taken, ¹⁰ and so also were James and John, sons of Zebedee, who were partners with Simon. And Jesus said to Simon, "Do not be afraid; from now on you will be catching men." ¹¹ And when they had brought their boats to land, they left everything and followed him.

| Date: | COMME |
|---|----------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | <u>tement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | GO |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | |

Luke 4:16-30

¹⁶ And he came to Nazareth, where he had been brought up. And as was his custom, he went to the synagogue on the Sabbath day, and he stood up to read. ¹⁷ And the scroll of the prophet Isaiah was given to him. He unrolled the scroll and found the place where it was written,

18 "The Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me to proclaim good news to the poor.
He has sent me to proclaim liberty to the captives and recovering of sight to the blind, to set at liberty those who are oppressed,
19 to proclaim the year of the Lord's favor."

²⁰ And he rolled up the scroll and gave it back to the attendant and sat down. And the eyes of all in the synagogue were fixed on him. 21 And he began to say to them, "Today this Scripture has been fulfilled in your hearing." 22 And all spoke well of him and marveled at the gracious words that were coming from his mouth. And they said, "Is not this Joseph's son?" 23 And he said to them, "Doubtless you will quote to me this proverb, "Physician, heal yourself." What we have heard you did at Capernaum, do here in your hometown as well." ²⁴ And he said, "Truly, I say to you, no prophet is acceptable in his hometown. ²⁵ But in truth, I tell you, there were many widows in Israel in the days of Elijah, when the heavens were shut up three years and six months, and a great famine came over all the land, ²⁶ and Elijah was sent to none of them but only to Zarephath, in the land of Sidon, to a woman who was a widow. ²⁷ And there were many lepers in Israel in the time of the prophet Elisha, and none of them was cleansed, but only Naaman the Syrian." 28 When they heard these things, all in the synagogue were filled with wrath. ²⁹ And they rose up and drove him out of the town and brought him to the brow of the hill on which their town was built, so that they could throw him down the cliff. ³⁰ But passing through their midst, he went away.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|-------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | atement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Mark 2:1-12

¹And when he returned to Capernaum after some days, it was reported that he was at home. ² And many were gathered together, so that there was no more room, not even at the door. And he was preaching the word to them. ³ And they came, bringing to him a paralytic carried by four men.

⁴ And when they could not get near him because of the crowd, they removed the roof above him, and when they had made an opening, they let down the bed on which the paralytic lay. ⁵ And when Jesus saw their faith, he said to the paralytic, "Son, your sins are forgiven." ⁶ Now some of the scribes were sitting there, questioning in their hearts, ⁷ "Why does this man speak like that? He is blaspheming! Who can forgive sins but God alone?"

⁸ And immediately Jesus, perceiving in his spirit that they thus questioned within themselves, said to them, "Why do you question these things in your hearts? ⁹ Which is easier, to say to the paralytic, 'Your sins are forgiven,' or to say, 'Rise, take up your bed and walk'? ¹⁰ But that you may know that the Son of Man has authority on earth to forgive sins"—he said to the paralytic—

¹¹ "I say to you, rise, pick up your bed, and go home." ¹² And he rose and immediately picked up his bed and went out before them all, so that they were all amazed and glorified God, saying, "We never saw anything like this!"

| Date: | |
|---|--------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sto | <u>stement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Luke 8:1-11

¹But Jesus went to the Mount of Olives. ² Early in the morning he came again to the temple. All the people came to him, and he sat down and taught them. ³ The scribes and the Pharisees brought a woman who had been caught in adultery, and placing her in the midst

⁴ they said to him, "Teacher, this woman has been caught in the act of adultery. ⁵ Now in the Law, Moses commanded us to stone such women. So what do you say?" ⁶ This they said to test him, that they might have some charge to bring against him. Jesus bent down and wrote with his finger on the ground.

⁷ And as they continued to ask him, he stood up and said to them, "Let him who is without sin among you be the first to throw a stone at her." ⁸ And once more he bent down and wrote on the ground. ⁹ But when they heard it, they went away one by one, beginning with the older ones, and Jesus was left alone with the woman standing before him.

¹⁰ Jesus stood up and said to her, "Woman, where are they? Has no one condemned you?" ¹¹ She said, "No one, Lord." And Jesus said, "Neither do I condemn you; go, and from now on sin no more."

| Date: | |
|---|-----------------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | <u>stement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Luke 7:36-50

³⁶ One of the Pharisees asked him to eat with him, and he went into the Pharisee's house and reclined at table. 37 And behold, a woman of the city, who was a sinner, when she learned that he was reclining at table in the Pharisee's house, brought an alabaster flask of ointment, 38 and standing behind him at his feet, weeping, she began to wet his feet with her tears and wiped them with the hair of her head and kissed his feet and anointed them with the ointment. ³⁹ Now when the Pharisee who had invited him saw this, he said to himself, "If this man were a prophet, he would have known who and what sort of woman this is who is touching him, for she is a sinner." 40 And Jesus answering said to him, "Simon, I have something to say to you." And he answered, "Say it, Teacher."

41 "A certain moneylender had two debtors. One owed five hundred denarii, and the other fifty. 42 When they could not pay, he cancelled the debt of both. Now which of them will love him more?" 43 Simon answered, "The one, I suppose, for whom he cancelled the larger debt." And he said to him, "You have judged rightly." 44 Then turning toward the woman he said to Simon, "Do you see this woman? I entered your house; you gave me no water for my feet, but she has wet my feet with her tears and wiped them with her hair. 45 You gave me no kiss, but from the time I came in she has not ceased to kiss my feet. 46 You did not anoint my head with oil, but she has anointed my feet with ointment. 47 Therefore I tell you, her sins, which are many, are forgiven—for she loved much. But he who is forgiven little, loves little." 48 And he said to her, "Your sins are forgiven." 49 Then those who were at table with him began to say among themselves, "Who is this, who even forgives sins?" 50 And he said to the woman, "Your faith has saved you; go in peace."

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|----------------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' State | ement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the net I WILL | GO ext few days? |
| Who are you going to tell about what you | discovered? |

John 15:1-10

"I am the true vine, and my Father is the vinedresser. ² Every branch in me that does not bear fruit he takes away, and every branch that does bear fruit he prunes, that it may bear more fruit. ³ Already you are clean because of the word that I have spoken to you. ⁴ Abide in me, and I in you. As the branch cannot bear fruit by itself, unless it abides in the vine, neither can you, unless you abide in me.

⁵ I am the vine; you are the branches. Whoever abides in me and I in him, he it is that bears much fruit, for apart from me you can do nothing. ⁶ If anyone does not abide in me he is thrown away like a branch and withers; and the branches are gathered, thrown into the fire, and burned. ⁷ If you abide in me, and my words abide in you, ask whatever you wish, and it will be done for you. ⁸ By this my Father is glorified, that you bear much fruit and so prove to be my disciples. ⁹ As the Father has loved me, so have I loved you. Abide in my love.

¹⁰ If you keep my commandments, you will abide in my love, just as I have kept my Father's commandments and abide in his love.

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Date:

Mark 8:31-37

³¹ And he began to teach them that the Son of Man must suffer many things and be rejected by the elders and the chief priests and the scribes and be killed, and after three days rise again. ³² And he said this plainly. And Peter took him aside and began to rebuke him.

³³ But turning and seeing his disciples, he rebuked Peter and said, "Get behind me, Satan! For you are not setting your mind on the things of God, but on the things of man."

³⁴ And calling the crowd to him with his disciples, he said to them, "If anyone would come after me, let him deny himself and take up his cross and follow me.

³⁵ For whoever would save his life will lose it, but whoever loses his life for my sake and the gospel's will save it. ³⁶ For what does it profit a man to gain the whole world and forfeit his soul? ³⁷ For what can a man give in return for his soul?

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Mark 9:14-32

¹⁴ And when they came to the disciples, they saw a great crowd around them, and scribes arguing with them. ¹⁵ And immediately all the crowd, when they saw him, were greatly amazed and ran up to him and greeted him. ¹⁶ And he asked them, "What are you arguing about with them?" ¹⁷ And someone from the crowd answered him, "Teacher, I brought my son to you, for he has a spirit that makes him mute. ¹⁸ And whenever it seizes him, it throws him down, and he foams and grinds his teeth and becomes rigid. So I asked your disciples to cast it out, and they were not able."

¹⁹ And he answered them, "O faithless generation, how long am I to be with you? How long am I to bear with you? Bring him to me." ²⁰ And they brought the boy to him. And when the spirit saw him, immediately it convulsed the boy, and he fell on the ground and rolled about, foaming at the mouth. ²¹ And Jesus asked his father, "How long has this been happening to him?" And he said, "From childhood. ²² And it has often cast him into fire and into water, to destroy him. But if you can do anything, have compassion on us and help us."

²³ And Jesus said to him, "'If you can'! All things are possible for one who believes." ²⁴ Immediately the father of the child cried out and said, "I believe; help my unbelief!" ²⁵ And when Jesus saw that a crowd came running together, he rebuked the unclean spirit, saying to it, "You mute and deaf spirit, I command you, come out of him and never enter him again." ²⁶ And after crying out and convulsing him terribly, it came out, and the boy was like a corpse, so that most of them said, "He is dead." ²⁷ But Jesus took him by the hand and lifted him up, and he arose. ²⁸ And when he had entered the house, his disciples asked him privately, "Why could we not cast it out?" ²⁹ And he said to them, "This kind cannot be driven out by anything but prayer."

³⁰ They went on from there and passed through Galilee. And he did not want anyone to know, ³¹ for he was teaching his disciples, saying to them, "The Son of Man is going to be delivered into the hands of men, and they will kill him. And when he is killed, after three days he will rise." ³² But they did not understand the saying, and were afraid to ask him.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

John 13:1-17

Now before the Feast of the Passover, when Jesus knew that his hour had come to depart out of this world to the Father, having loved his own who were in the world, he loved them to the end. ² During supper, when the devil had already put it into the heart of Judas Iscariot, Simon's son, to betray him, ³ Jesus, knowing that the Father had given all things into his hands, and that he had come from God and was going back to God, ⁴ rose from supper. He laid aside his outer garments, and taking a towel, tied it around his waist.

⁵ Then he poured water into a basin and began to wash the disciples' feet and to wipe them with the towel that was wrapped around him. ⁶ He came to Simon Peter, who said to him, "Lord, do you wash my feet?" ⁷ Jesus answered him, "What I am doing you do not understand now, but afterward you will understand." ⁸ Peter said to him, "You shall never wash my feet." Jesus answered him, "If I do not wash you, you have no share with me." ⁹ Simon Peter said to him, "Lord, not my feet only but also my hands and my head!" ¹⁰ Jesus said to him, "The one who has bathed does not need to wash, except for his feet, but is completely clean. And you are clean, but not every one of you." ¹¹ For he knew who was to betray him; that was why he said, "Not all of you are clean."

¹² When he had washed their feet and put on his outer garments and resumed his place, he said to them, "Do you understand what I have done to you? ¹³ You call me Teacher and Lord, and you are right, for so I am. ¹⁴ If I then, your Lord and Teacher, have washed your feet, you also ought to wash one another's feet. ¹⁵ For I have given you an example, that you also should do just as I have done to you. ¹⁶ Truly, truly, I say to you, a servant is not greater than his master, nor is a messenger greater than the one who sent him. ¹⁷ If you know these things, blessed are you if you do them.

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|----------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | <u>tement?</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Date:

Luke 23:26-49

²⁶ And as they led him away, they seized one Simon of Cyrene, who was coming in from the country, and laid on him the cross, to carry it behind Jesus. ²⁷ And there followed him a great multitude of the people and of women who were mourning and lamenting for him. ²⁸ But turning to them Jesus said, "Daughters of Jerusalem, do not weep for me, but weep for yourselves and for your children. ²⁹ For behold, the days are coming when they will say, 'Blessed are the barren and the wombs that never bore and the breasts that never nursed!' ³⁰ Then they will begin to say to the mountains, 'Fall on us,' and to the hills, 'Cover us.' ³¹ For if they do these things when the wood is green, what will happen when it is dry!"

³² Two others, who were criminals, were led away to be put to death with him. ³³ And when they came to the place that is called The Skull, there they crucified him, and the criminals, one on his right and one on his left. ³⁴ And Jesus said, "Father, forgive them, for they know not what they do." And they cast lots to divide his garments. ³⁵ And the people stood by, watching, but the rulers scoffed at him, saying, "He saved others; let him save himself, if he is the Christ of God, his Chosen One!" ³⁶ The soldiers also mocked him, coming up and offering him sour wine ³⁷ and saying, "If you are the King of the Jews, save yourself!" ³⁸ There was also an inscription over him, "This is the King of the Jews."

³⁹ One of the criminals who were hanged railed at him, saying, "Are you not the Christ? Save yourself and us!" ⁴⁰ But the other rebuked him, saying, "Do you not fear God, since you are under the same sentence of condemnation? ⁴¹ And we indeed justly, for we are receiving the due reward of our deeds; but this man has done nothing wrong." ⁴² And he said, "Jesus, remember me when you come into your kingdom." ⁴³ And he said to him, "Truly, I say to you, today you will be with me in paradise."

⁴⁴ It was now about the sixth hour, and there was darkness over the whole land until the ninth hour, ⁴⁵ while the sun's light failed. And the curtain of the temple was torn in two. ⁴⁶ Then Jesus, calling out with a loud voice, said, "Father, into your hands I commit my spirit!" And having said this he breathed his last. ⁴⁷ Now when the centurion saw what had taken place, he praised God, saying, "Certainly this man was innocent!" ⁴⁸ And all the crowds that had assembled for this spectacle, when they saw what had taken place, returned home beating their breasts. ⁴⁹ And all his acquaintances and the women who had followed him from Galilee stood at a distance watching these things.

| Date: | Commen |
|--|-------------------|
| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
| | |
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' : | Statement? |
| riow aid you do with your last i vviii s | <u>Statement:</u> |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| | |
| | |
| What does this text say about God? | |

What does this text say about people?

GO

John 20:1-18

Now on the first day of the week Mary Magdalene came to the tomb early, while it was still dark, and saw that the stone had been taken away from the tomb. ² So she ran and went to Simon Peter and the other disciple, the one whom Jesus loved, and said to them, "They have taken the Lord out of the tomb, and we do not know where they have laid him." ³ So Peter went out with the other disciple, and they were going toward the tomb. ⁴ Both of them were running together, but the other disciple outran Peter and reached the tomb first.

⁵ And stooping to look in, he saw the linen cloths lying there, but he did not go in. ⁶ Then Simon Peter came, following him, and went into the tomb. He saw the linen cloths lying there, ⁷ and the face cloth, which had been on Jesus' head, not lying with the linen cloths but folded up in a place by itself. ⁸ Then the other disciple, who had reached the tomb first, also went in, and he saw and believed; ⁹ for as yet they did not understand the Scripture, that he must rise from the dead. ¹⁰ Then the disciples went back to their homes.

¹¹ But Mary stood weeping outside the tomb, and as she wept she stooped to look into the tomb. ¹² And she saw two angels in white, sitting where the body of Jesus had lain, one at the head and one at the feet. ¹³ They said to her, "Woman, why are you weeping?" She said to them, "They have taken away my Lord, and I do not know where they have laid him." ¹⁴ Having said this, she turned around and saw Jesus standing, but she did not know that it was Jesus.

15 Jesus said to her, "Woman, why are you weeping? Whom are you seeking?" Supposing him to be the gardener, she said to him, "Sir, if you have carried him away, tell me where you have laid him, and I will take him away." 16 Jesus said to her, "Mary." She turned and said to him in Aramaic, "Rabboni!" (which means Teacher). 17 Jesus said to her, "Do not cling to me, for I have not yet ascended to the Father; but go to my brothers and say to them, 'I am ascending to my Father and your Father, to my God and your God." 18 Mary Magdalene went and announced to the disciples, "I have seen the Lord"—and that he had said these things to her.

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Matthew 28:16-20

¹⁶ Now the eleven disciples went to Galilee, to the mountain to which Jesus had directed them.

¹⁷ And when they saw him they worshiped him, but some doubted.

¹⁸ And Jesus came and said to them, "All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me.

¹⁹ Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit,

²⁰ teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age."

| What are you thankful for? |
|---|
| What's a challenge you are facing? |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement? |
| What stands out to you? |
| What does this text say about God? |
| What does this text say about people? |
| How can you live out this passage in the next few days? I WILL |
| Who are you going to tell about what you discovered? |

Multiply

Study I:

Get started and make a plan; look for the person of peace.

Listen to Jesus' instructions as you start a new Group — Luke 10:1-11

Study 2:

Gather Together – Acts 2:36-47

Study 3:

Person of Peace (Part 2)

Look for people willing to share their story about Jesus. Start a Group with that person and their friends & family — Mark 5:1-20

Study 4:

Who is Ready? - Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23

Study I

Luke 10:1-11

Get started and make a plan; look for the person of peace. Listen to Jesus' instructions as you start a new group.

After this the Lord appointed seventy-two others and sent them on ahead of him, two by two, into every town and place where he himself was about to go. ² And he said to them, "The harvest is plentiful, but the laborers are few. Therefore pray earnestly to the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his harvest. ³ Go your way; behold, I am sending you out as lambs in the midst of wolves.

⁴ Carry no moneybag, no knapsack, no sandals, and greet no one on the road. ⁵ Whatever house you enter, first say, 'Peace be to this house!' ⁶ And if a son of peace is there, your peace will rest upon him. But if not, it will return to you. ⁷ And remain in the same house, eating and drinking what they provide, for the laborer deserves his wages. Do not go from house to house. ⁸ Whenever you enter a town and they receive you, eat what is set before you. ⁹ Heal the sick in it and say to them, 'The kingdom of God has come near to you.'

¹⁰ But whenever you enter a town and they do not receive you, go into its streets and say, ¹¹ 'Even the dust of your town that clings to our feet we wipe off against you. Nevertheless know this, that the kingdom of God has come near.'

| What are you thankful for? | CONNECT |
|---|--------------------|
| What's a challenge you are facing? | |
| How did you do with your last 'I Will' Sta | tement? |
| What stands out to you? | DISCOVER |
| What does this text say about God? | |
| What does this text say about people? | |
| How can you live out this passage in the I WILL | GO next few days? |

Date:

Acts 2:36-47

Gather Together

³⁶ Let all the house of Israel therefore know for certain that God has made him both Lord and Christ, this Jesus whom you crucified."

³⁷ Now when they heard this they were cut to the heart, and said to Peter and the rest of the apostles, "Brothers, what shall we do?" ³⁸ And Peter said to them, "Repent and be baptized every one of you in the name of Jesus Christ for the forgiveness of your sins, and you will receive the gift of the Holy Spirit. ³⁹ For the promise is for you and for your children and for all who are far off, everyone whom the Lord our God calls to himself."

⁴⁰ And with many other words he bore witness and continued to exhort them, saying, "Save yourselves from this crooked generation." ⁴¹ So those who received his word were baptized, and there were added that day about three thousand souls.

⁴² And they devoted themselves to the apostles' teaching and the fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers. ⁴³ And awe came upon every soul, and many wonders and signs were being done through the apostles. ⁴⁴ And all who believed were together and had all things in common. ⁴⁵ And they were selling their possessions and belongings and distributing the proceeds to all, as any had need. ⁴⁶ And day by day, attending the temple together and breaking bread in their homes, they received their food with glad and generous hearts, ⁴⁷ praising God and having favor with all the people. And the Lord added to their number day by day those who were being

What's a challenge you are facing?

Date:

What are you thankful for?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

What are you thankful for?

Date:

Person of Peace (Part 2)- Look for people willing to share their story about Jesus. Start a group with that person and their friends & family.

They came to the other side of the sea, to the country of the Gerasenes. ² And when Jesus had stepped out of the boat, immediately there met him out of the tombs a man with an unclean spirit. ³ He lived among the tombs. And no one could bind him anymore, not even with a chain, ⁴ for he had often been bound with shackles and chains, but he wrenched the chains apart, and he broke the shackles in pieces. No one had the strength to subdue him. ⁵ Night and day among the tombs and on the mountains he was always crying out and cutting himself with stones.

⁶ And when he saw Jesus from afar, he ran and fell down before him. ⁷ And crying out with a loud voice, he said, "What have you to do with me, Jesus, Son of the Most High God? I adjure you by God, do not torment me." ⁸ For he was saying to him, "Come out of the man, you unclean spirit!" ⁹ And Jesus asked him, "What is your name?" He replied, "My name is Legion, for we are many." ¹⁰ And he begged him earnestly not to send them out of the country. ¹¹ Now a great herd of pigs was feeding there on the hillside, ¹² and they begged him, saying, "Send us to the pigs; let us enter them." ¹³ So he gave them permission. And the unclean spirits came out and entered the pigs; and the herd, numbering about two thousand, rushed down the steep bank into the sea and drowned in the sea.

¹⁴ The herdsmen fled and told it in the city and in the country. And people came to see what it was that had happened. ¹⁵ And they came to Jesus and saw the demon-possessed man, the one who had had the legion, sitting there, clothed and in his right mind, and they were afraid. ¹⁶ And those who had seen it described to them what had happened to the demon-possessed man and to the pigs. ¹⁷ And they began to beg Jesus to depart from their region.

¹⁸ As he was getting into the boat, the man who had been possessed with demons begged him that he might be with him. ¹⁹ And he did not permit him but said to him, "Go home to your friends and tell them how much the Lord has done for you, and how he has had mercy on you." ²⁰ And he went away and began to proclaim in the Decapolis how much Jesus had done for him, and everyone marveled.

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23

Who is Ready?

<u>Matthew 13:1-9:</u> That same day Jesus went out of the house and sat beside the sea. ² And great crowds gathered about him, so that he got into a boat and sat down. And the whole crowd stood on the beach.

³ And he told them many things in parables, saying: "A sower went out to sow. ⁴ And as he sowed, some seeds fell along the path, and the birds came and devoured them. ⁵ Other seeds fell on rocky ground, where they did not have much soil, and immediately they sprang up, since they had no depth of soil, ⁶ but when the sun rose they were scorched. And since they had no root, they withered away. ⁷ Other seeds fell among thorns, and the thorns grew up and choked them. ⁸ Other seeds fell on good soil and produced grain, some a hundredfold, some sixty, some thirty. ⁹ He who has ears, let him hear."

Matthew 13:18-23: ¹⁸ "Hear then the parable of the sower: ¹⁹ When anyone hears the word of the kingdom and does not understand it, the evil one comes and snatches away what has been sown in his heart. This is what was sown along the path. ²⁰ As for what was sown on rocky ground, this is the one who hears the word and immediately receives it with joy, ²¹ yet he has no root in himself, but endures for a while, and when tribulation or persecution arises on account of the word, immediately he falls away. ²² As for what was sown among thorns, this is the one who hears the word, but the cares of the world and the deceitfulness of riches choke the word, and it proves unfruitful. ²³ As for what was sown on good soil, this is the one who hears the word and understands it. He indeed bears fruit and yields, in one case a hundredfold, in another sixty, and in another thirty."

What are you thankful for?

What's a challenge you are facing?

How did you do with your last 'I Will' Statement?

DISCOVER

CONNECT

What stands out to you?

What does this text say about God?

What does this text say about people?

GO

| NOTES | NOTES |
|-------|----------|
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | <u> </u> |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |

| NOTES |
|-------|
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |

